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base rates that it charges its retail customers until January 1, 2005. 
Commencing January 1, 2005, the ICC may, pursuant to appropriate proceedings, 
modify Com8d's base rates in accordance with cost of service, and may set the 
components of any such rates that are intended to recover power supply costs at 
the lower of cost of service or 110% of market price (which modifications could 
act to reduce such base rates). In addition, under the Amendatory Act, the ICC, 
at Com8d's request and subject to satisfaction of statutory criteria, may 
declare tariffed services offered by CornEd to be "competitive." If a tariffed 
service is declared competitive, CornEd is obligated to continue to offer the 
service as a tariffed service for three years to those customers who were served 
on the tariff on the date the service is declared competitive, but is relieved 
of the obligation to offer or provide the service as a tariffed service to any 
new customers who otherwise would have been eligible for it. In addition, the 
Amendatory Act allows CornEd to self-declare a tariffed service (other than 
delivery service or the provision of electric power and energy) "competitive," 
but only with respect to those customers not then taking the tariffed service, 
subject to the authority of the ICC to thereafter review and revoke such 
declaration. Charges for a competitive service are not included in Applicable 
Rates, thereby reducing the amount of Applicable Rates from which the IFC 
Charges must be deducted and available to CornEd to offset against any increase 
in the IFC Charges as a result of any Amendatory Tariff. 

The Amendatory Act allows certain non-residential customers of CornEd to 
purchase their electricity from other suppliers commencing October 1, 1999, 
allows all other non-residential customers to purchase their electricity from 
other suppliers commencing December 31, 2000, and allows all of CornEd's 
residential customers to purchase their electricity from other suppliers 
commencing May 1, 2002. It is ant~cipated that most Customers electing to 
purchase electricity from other suppliers will find it necessary to purchase 
delivery services, which will be a tariffed service, from CornEd, and may be 
required to pay a transition charge to CornEd until December 31, 2006. The 
transition charge is calculated according to a formula which is designed to 
allow CornEd to recover a portion, but not all, of the revenue requirement 
associated with its generation and power supply costs that are above market 
prices. The market prices used in the calculation of the transition charge are 
redetermined from year to year and it is possible that the transition charge for 
some Customers may be zero, in which event the amount of Applicable Rates from 
which the IFC Charges must be deducted and which are available to ComEd to 
offset against any increase in the IFC Charges would be limited by the remaining 
tariffed charges imposed on such Customers. Moreover, the transition charge 
revenues are designed to decrease over time, and such reductions may further 
reduce the amount of such Applicable Rates. See "Electric Industry Restructuring 
in Illinois~-Transition Charges." 

The ICC, on petition by a Utility and based on application of statutory 
criteria set forth in the Amendatory Act, is authorized to extend the period 
during which transition charges may be collected 
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until no later than December 31, 2008. There can be no assurances that the ICC 
will grant any such request for extension of this right to collect transition 
charges. Based on the manner in which transition charges must be established, as 
provided in the Amendatory Act, CornEd, until at least December 31, 2004, expects 
to receive less revenue from a retail customer who elects to purchase 
electricity from another supplier than CornEd would receive if the customer 
continued to purchase electricity from CornEd at base rates. Prior to December 
31, 2006, some customers who have elected to purchase electricity from other 
suppliers, and after December 31, 2006, all such customers (unless the ICC 
grants a CornEd request for an extension of the authority to collect transition 
charges) will no longer pay CornEd transition charges, and may pay CornEd only 
delivery service charges as a rate for tariffed services. It has not been 
determined at this time whether delivery service charges will be calculated on a 
cents per kilowatt-hour basis. In any event, the delivery service charges are 
expected to be, on a per kilowatt-hour basis and in the aggregate, materially 
lower than CornEd's current bundled charges for tariffed services. 

In addition, under the Amendatory Act, Utilities (including CornEd) will be 
required to offer, as a tariffed service, (a) to their non-residential delivery 
service customers, certain power purchase options pursuant to which such 
customers may purchase electric power and energy from the Utility at the 
market-based prices used in the calculation of transition charges and (b) to all 
customers, real-time pricing whereby charges for delivered electric power and 
energy may vary on an hour-to~hour basis for non-residential retail customers 
and that vary on a periodic basis during the day for residential retail 
customers. See "Electric Industry Restructuring in Illinois--Amendatory Act 
Overview." Such pricing options have generally not existed in the past and, 
accordingly, there can be no assurance as to how the offering of such options 
might affect the amount of Applicable Rates from which the IFC Charges must be 
deducted and which are available to CornEd to offset against any increase in the 
IFC Charges as a result of an Amendatory Tariff. 

A Customer whiCh obtains its electricity from its own cogeneration or 
self-generation facilities and does not purchase any electricity or take 
delivery services or any other tariffed services from CornEd will not pay 
transition charges or other tariffed charges on the electricity it obtains from 
such facilities and thus will not be obligated to pay IFC Charges with respect 
to that electricity. Even if such a Customer were to continue purchasing some 
but not all of its electricity from CornEd, the amount of electricity which the 
Customer purchases from CornEd, and therefore the amount of IFC Charges the 
Customer is obligated to pay, would be less than if the Customer were purchasing 
all of its electricity from CornEd. Certain electricity consumers in the State of 
Illinois and certain entities involved in the sale, installation, operation and 
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sale of fuel for cogeneration and self-generation facilities have taken the 
position that the phrase "customer's own cogeneration or self-generation 
facilities" for purposes of the Amendatory Act should be interpreted to include, 
among other things (i) facilities which are not located on the customer's 
premises, (ii) facilities which are owned by a third party and leased to the 
customer, (iii) facilities which are operated for the customer by a third party, 
(iv) a customer's ownership or leasehold interest in a portion of a facility 
which, in its entirety, is larger than required to serve the electrical needs of 
the customer, and the remaining portion of which is used to serve other 
customers or to make wholesale or retail sales of electricity to other customers 
or third parties, and (v) facilities from which sales of electricity not needed 
to serve the electricity requirements of the particular customer are made to 
other customers or third parties. CornEd and certain other entities have 
disagreed with this interpretation as overbroad and contrary to the terms of the 
Amendatory Act. Nonetheless, if the Illinois Legislature, a court, or the ICC 
were to agree with such an interpretation, in whole or in part, and adopt a 
conforming amendment to the Act or enter a binding decision to such effect, then 
the number and extent of installation of cogeneration or self-generation 
facilities (as so defined) may increase, and the amount of electricity usage by 
Customers installing such facilities and the amount of Applicable Rates from 
which IFC Charges must be deducted and which are available for CornEd to offset 
against an increase in IFC Charges as a result of an Amendatory Tariff, may be 
reduced. However, any electricity delivered to a retail customer by CornEd from a 
privately-owned generation facility, using CornEd's transmission or distribution 
system, would be subject to delivery charges and transition charges and 
therefore to IFC Charges. 
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As a result of the statutory provisions and the events described in the 
preceding five paragraphs, the total amount of Applicable Rates which CornEd will 
be entitled, and can expect, to collect from its Customers may decline 
materially over the period between issuance and maturity of the Notes. To the 
extent any decline in tariffed revenues is supplanted by revenues from contracts 
between CornEd and Customers who would otherwise have been obligated to pay 
tariffed revenues and, therefore, would have been obligated to pay IFC Charges, 
however, the Transitional Funding Orders prohibit CornEd from entering into such 
contracts unless the Customers expressly agree to pay to the Trust an amount 
equal to the amount of IFC Charges that would have been billed if the services 
taken by such Customers under such contracts had continued to be taken under 
tariff. In addition, each Transitional Funding Order and the Servicing Agreement 
will provide that, if the IFC Charges to be imposed on any 1FC Customer Class in 
an Applicable Period exceed the total projected revenues for such class in such 
Applicable Period, the deficiency shall be allocated among all remaining IFC 
Customer Classes. There can nonetheless be no assurance that any decline in 
revenues from Applicable Rates would not have a negative impact on the timing 
and amount of IFC Charges and on the ability of CornEd to offset against any 
increase in the IFC Charges as a result of an Amendatory Tariff, nor can there 
be any assurance that any decline in overall revenues would not adversely affect 
CornEd's financial condition and thereby its ability to provide electric service 
or to perform its obligations as Servicer. 

In addition, if the amount of CornEd's Applicable Rates has been reduced to 
such a low level that CornEd cannot offset adjusted IFC Charges against such 
Applicable Rates and fails to file an Amendatory Tariff, CornEd may become 
subject to actions by Customers, as described in the second paragraph in this 
section, and no assurance can be given that such actions may not adversely 
affect the Noteholders. Furthermore, under CornEd's proposed servicing 
procedures, in the event that total IFC Charges for a particular Customer during 
a particular Billing Period were to exceed otherwise Applicable Rates for such 
Customer, the Customer would only be billed IFC Charges for the amount of 
Applicable Rates against which such IFC Charges could then be offset. If the 
above-described circumstances occur, such a limitation on amounts billed to 
individual Customers could result in payment delays on the Notes, 
notwithstanding the ability of the Servicer to allocate any deficiency in IFC 
Charges with respect to one IFC Customer Class to the remaining IFC Customer 
Classes, as discussed above. See "Servicing." 

CornEd does not expect, taking into consideration the current authorized 
levels of IFC Charges and anticipated future issuances of Notes, that any 
decline in revenues from Applicable Rates would result in a limitation on the 
timing or the overall amount of IFC Charges payable by Customers. See "The 
Servicer--ComEd Customer Base, Electric Energy Consumption and Base Rates." 

BANKRUPTCY AND CREDITORS' RIGHTS ISSUES 
POSSIBLE ADVERSE EFFECT ON NOTEHOLDERS AS A RESULT OF THE BANKRUPTCY OF COMED, 

THE GRANTEE OR THE TRUST 

If CornEd were to become a debtor in a bankruptcy case, and a creditor or 
bankruptcy trustee of CornEd or CornEd itself as debtor-in-possession were to take 
the position that the Intangible Transition Property constituted property of 
CornEd's bankruptcy estate, and a court were to adopt such position, then delays 
or reductions in payments on the Notes could result. Regardless of any specific 
adverse determinations in a CornEd, Grantee or Trust bankruptcy proceeding, the 
mere fact of a CornEd, Grantee or Trust bankruptcy proceeding could have an 
adverse effect on the secondary market of the Notes, including an adverse effect 
on the liquidity and market value of the Notes. 

CornEd, the Grantee and the Trust have taken steps to minimize the risk that 
a creditor or bankruptcy trustee of CornEd or CornEd itself would succeed on such 
a claim. For example, the Grantee will represent and warrant in each Sale 
Agreement that the transfer of the related Intangible Transition Property by the 
Grantee to the Trust pursuant to such Sale Agreement is a valid sale and 
assignment of such Intangible Transition Property, including amounts deemed to 
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be Intangible Transition Property 
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pursuant to the related Transitional Funding Order, from the Grantee to the 
Trust. CornEd will also represent and warrant in the Basic Documents that the 
vesting of the Intangible Transition Property in the Grantee shall be 
irrevocable and enforceable against CornEd and that it has no right, title and/or 
interest in the Intangible Transition Property nor in the portion of the 
Applicable Rates otherwise to have been received by CornEd to the extent such 
portion has become IFC Charges in accordance with the terms and provisions of 
the related Transitional Funding Order. CornEd, the Grantee and the Trust will 
also covenant in the other Basic Documents that they will each take all 
appropriate actions to perfect the Indenture Trustee's security interest in the 
Intangible Transition Property and the other Note Collateral. Further, the 
Funding Law provides that a sale, assignment or other transfer of intangible 
transition property in a transaction approved by a transitional funding order, 
which is expressly stated in the documents governing the transaction to be a 
sale or other absolute transfer, shall be treated as an absolute transfer of all 
the transferor's right, title and interest in, to and under such intangible 
transition property which places such transferred property beyond the reach of 
the transferor or its creditors. ComEd, the Grantee and the Trust will, 
therefore, treat the transactions as an absolute transfer under applicable law, 
although for financial reporting and federal income tax purposes the 
transactions will be treated as debt of CornEd. See "--Potential Servicing 
Issues--Possible Payment Delays Caused by Commingling of IFC Payments with 
Servicer's Other Funds." 

If CornEd were to become a debtor in a bankruptcy case and a court were to 
order that the assets and liabilities of the Trust or the Grantee should be 
consolidated with those of CornEd, delays or reductions in payments on the Notes 
would likely result. CornEd, the Grantee and the Trust have taken steps to 
minimize the risk of such a consolidation. The major step is that, instead of 
the Intangible Transition Property being transferred directly from CornEd to the 
Grantee, the Funding Law permits, and each Transitional Funding Order will 
provide, that the Intangible Transition Property created by such Transitional 
Funding Order is vested directly in the Grantee and is not subject to defense, 
counterclaim or right of setoff as a result of CornEd's failure to perform or 
provide past, present or future services. Additional steps include the fact that 
the Grantee is a separate, special purpose limited liability company, subject to 
the direction of a management committee, at least two of whose members must be 
independent from ComEd, and the organizational documents of which provide that 
it shall not commence a voluntary bankruptcy case without the unanimous 
affirmative vote of all of its managers, and that the Trust is a distinct entity 
managed by the Delaware Trustee. Nonetheless, these steps may not be completely 
effective. 

Should any transfer of Intangible Transition Property to the Trust be 
recharacterized in a bankruptcy proceeding as a borrowing by ComEd or the 
Grantee, the Funding Law provides that, subject to certain required filings with 
the ICC which CornEd must make at the time the Notes are issued, there is a 
perfected first priority statutory lien on such Intangible Transition Property 
that secures all obligations to the holders of the Notes. 

Pursuant to the Funding Law and each Transitional Funding Order, upon any 
issuance of Notes, the Intangible Transition Property identified in such 
Transitional Funding Order constitutes a current property right and thereafter 
continuously exists as property for all purposes. Nonetheless, no assurances can 
be given that if CornEd, the Grantee or the Trust were to become the debtor in a 
bankruptcy case, a creditor of, or a bankruptcy trustee for, CornEd, the Grantee 
or the Trust, or ComEd, the Grantee or the Trust itself as debtor-in-possession 
would not attempt to take the position that, because the payments based on the 
IFC Charges are usage-based charges, Intangible Transition Property comes into 
existence only as Customers use electricity or, in the case of Customers 
agreeing to pay IFC Charges under contracts, as such Customers enter into such 
contracts or use electricity. Any such party might similarly argue, to the 
extent that any condemnation or FERC stranded cost recoveries which include 
amounts for lost tariffed revenues are awarded from and after commencement of a 
bankruptcy by or against CornEd, that such amounts came into existence only as 
such recoveries were awarded, notwithstanding the provisions of the Servicing 
Agreement which provide that a portion of such awards should be allocable to the 
Trust as 
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proceeds of Intangible Transition Property. If a court were to adopt any of the 
foregoing positions, no assurances can be given that the statutory lien created 
by the Funding Law would attach to collections of IFC Payments in respect of 
electricity consumed after the commencement of a bankruptcy case by or against 
CornEd, the Grantee or the Trust or in respect of IFC Payments received under 
contracts entered into after the commencement of such case. If it were 
determined that any Intangible TranSition Property has not been sold to the 
Trust, and that the statutory lien created by the Funding Law does not attach to 
collections of IFC Payments in respect of electricity consumed after the 
commencement of a bankruptcy case for CornEd, the Grantee or the Trust, then the 
Indenture Trustee, as trustee for the Noteholders, would be an unsecured 
creditor of CornEd, the Grantee or the Trust, as the case may be, and delays or 
reductions in payments on the Notes could result. Whether or not the court 
determined that any Intangible TranSition Property had been sold to the Trust, 
no assurances can be given that the court would not rule that any IFC Payments 
relating to electricity consumed after the commencement of CornEd's, the 
Grantee's or the Trust's bankruptcy cannot be transferred to the Indenture 
Trustee, thus resulting in delays or reductions of payments on the Notes. 
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Because the Ife Charges are usage-based charges, if CornEd or the Grantee 
were to become the debtor in a bankruptcy case, a creditor of, or a bankruptcy 
trustee for, CornEd or the Grantee, or CornEd or the Grantee itself as 
debtor-in-possession could take the position that the Trust should pay a portion 
of the costs of CornEd associated with the generation, transmission, or 
distribution by CornEd of the electricity whose consumption gave rise to the IFC 
Collections that are used to make payments on the Notes. If a court were to 
adopt this position, the result could initially be a reduction in the amounts 
paid to the Trust, and thus to the Noteholders. Although the IFC Charges may be 
adjusted by the Servicer, delays in implementation thereof may cause a delay in 
receipt of IfC Collections sufficient to pay interest and make Scheduled 
Payments on the Notes. 

In addition, if CornEd were to become the debtor in a bankruptcy case, a 
bankruptcy trustee for CornEd, or CornEd itself as debtor-in-possession, could 
take the position that it is not bound prospectively by the provisions of a 
Transitional Funding Order requiring that CornEd will not enter into any 
contracts with any Customer obligated (or who would but for such contract, be 
obligated) to pay IFC Charges if, as a result thereof, the Customer would not 
receive services subject to Applicable Rates, unless such contract provides that 
the Customer will pay an amount to the Grantee or its assigns, or to CornEd, as 
Servicer, as applicable, equal to the amount of IfC Charges that would have been 
billed if the services provided under such contract were subject to Applicable 
Rates. If a court were to adopt this position, the result could be a further 
reduction in the amounts available to be paid to the Trust, and thus to the 
holders of the Notes. 

Regardless of whether CornEd, the Grantee or the Trust is the debtor in a 
bankruptcy case, if a court were to accept the arguments of a creditor of CornEd, 
the Grantee or the Trust that Intangible Transition Property and/or related 
assets corne into existence only as Customers use electricity, a tax or 
government lien or other nonconsensual lien on property of CornEd ariSing before 
such Intangible Transition Property and/or related assets came into existence 
may have priority over the Trust's or the Noteholders' interest in such 
Intangible Transition Property or related assets, thereby possibly initially 
resulting in a reduction of amounts paid to the Noteholders. Although the IFC 
Charges may be adjusted by the Servicer, any delays in implementation thereof 
may cause a delay in receipt of IfC Collections sufficient to pay interest and 
make Scheduled Payments on the Notes. 

POSSIBLE ADVERSE EFFECT ON NOTEHOLDERS AS A RESULT OF THE BANKRUPTCY OF 
SERVICER 

The bankruptcy or insolvency of the servicer could result in delays or 
reductions in the payments due on the Notes. 

If the Servicer (a) maintains a short-term debt rating of at least "A-I" by 
Standard Ii Poor's, a division of The McGraw-Hill Companies, Inc. ("S&P"), "P-I" 
by Moody's Investors Service, Inc. ("Moody's"), if 
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rated by Duff & Phelps Credit Rating Co., "0-1" by Duff & Phelps and, if rated 
by Fitch IBCA, Inc. "F-l" by Fitch, and (b) meets certain other conditions 
(collectively, the "Monthly Remittance Conditions"), the Servicer will be 
entitled to commingle IFC Payments with its own funds until the relevant Monthly 
Remittance Date. In the event of a bankruptcy of the Servicer, under normal 
principles of the Uniform Commercial Code in effect in the State of Illinois 
(the "UCC"), the Indenture Trustee likely would not have a perfected interest in 
such commingled funds and the inclusion thereof in the bankruptcy estate of the 
Servicer may result in delays or reductions in payments due on the Notes. 

Although (a) the Funding Law provides that both the property interest of the 
Trust in the Intangible Transition Property and the security interest of the 
Indenture Trustee in such Intangible Transition Property shall not be defeated 
by the commingling of revenues arising from such Intangible Transition Property 
with funds of CornEd or the Grantee and (b) each Transitional Funding Order will 
provide that, in the case of any such commingled revenues, collections, claims, 
payments, money or proceeds, the portion allocable to the IFC Charges may be 
determined by such reasonable methodS of estimation as are set forth in the 
Servicing Agreement, if CornEd were unable to trace or otherwise identify the IFC 
Collections held by it and were subsequently to become a debtor in a bankruptcy 
case, a creditor or bankruptcy trustee of CornEd or CornEd itself as 
debtor-in-possession could take the position that the Noteholders' property 
interest in such commingled and no longer identifiable IFC Collections had been 
lost and that the Noteholders' sole claim in respect of such unidentifiable 
property would be an unsecured claim against CornEd. 

In addition, if there has been a Remittance Shortfall (I.E., Redetermined 
IFC Payments exceed Remitted IFe Payments), the servicer is required to increase 
the amount that it otherwise would remit on the Monthly Remittance Date 
following the calculation of the Remittance Shortfall, with such increased 
amount corning from its own funds. In the event of the insolvency of the 
Servicer, payments of the Remittance Shortfall by the Servicer may be delayed 
significantly, which may result in delays or reductions in payments due on the 
Notes. 

Furthermore, if the Servicer is in bankruptcy, it may stop performing its 
functions as Servicer and it may be difficult to find a third party to act as 
successor servicer. 

See "Potential Servicing Issues--Reliance on CornEd as Servicer; Possible 
Payment Delays Caused by Commingling of I~C Payments with servicer's Other 
Funds. " 
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NATURE OF THE NOTES 

LIMITED LIQUIDITY 

There is no assurance that a secondary market for any of the Notes will 
develop or, if one does develop, that it will provide the Noteholders with 
liquidity of investment or that it will continue for the life of such Notes. It 
is not anticipated that any Notes will be listed on any securities exchange. 

RESTRICTIONS ON BOOK-ENTRY REGISTRATION 

The Notes will be initially represented by one or more Notes registered 1n 
Cede's name, as nominee for DTC, and will not be registered in the names of the 
Noteholders or their nominees. Therefore, unless and until Definitive Notes are 
issued, Noteholders will not be recognized by the Indenture Trustee as 
Noteholders. Hence, until such time, Noteholders will only be able to receive 
payments from, and exercise the rights of Noteholders indirectly through, OTC 
and participating organizations, and, unless a Noteholder requests a copy of any 
such report from the Indenture Trustee or the Servicer, will receive reports and 
other information provided for under the Servicing Agreement only if, when and 
to the extent provided to Noteholders by OTC and its participating 
organizations. In addition, the ability of Noteholders to pledge Notes to 
persons or entities that do not participate in the DTC system, or otherwise take 
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actions in respect of such Notes, may be limited due to the lack of physical 
notes for such Notes. See "Description of the Notes--Book-Entry Registration." 

LIMITED SOURCES OF PAYMENT FOR THE NOTES AND LIMITED CREDIT ENHANCEMENT 

The Notes are limited-recourse obligations, and the sole source of payments 
thereon is the payments made with respect to the Intangible Transition Property 
and the other Note Collateral (which is expected to be relatively small) and, 
for Floating Rate Notes, the proceeds of any Swap Agreement. It is anticipated 
that the Note Collateral, which is described under "Security for the 
Notes--Security Interest in Note Collateral," will, with the limited exceptions 
specified therein, constitute the Trust's only assets and there will be no forms 
of credit enhancement for the Notes except for amounts held in the 
Overcollateralization Account and the Capital Subaccount and the right of the 
Trust to compel CornEd, as Servicer, to make Adjustments to the IFC Charges. It 
is not currently anticipated that the Notes will have the benefit of any 
third-party credit enhancement, such as guarantees, letters of credit, insurance 
or the like. If, however, any Series of Notes is to be issued with any 
third-party credit enhancement, it will be set forth in the related Prospectus 
Supplement. The Trust's organizational documents will restrict its right to 
acquire other assets unrelated to the transactions described herein. 

The Notes will not constitute a debt, liability or other obligation of the 
State of Illinois or of any political subdivision, agency or instrumentality 
thereof and will not represent an interest in or obligation of CornEd or its 
·affiliates. None of the Notes or the underlying Intangible Transition Property 
will be guaranteed or insured by ComEd or its affiliates. Transitional Funding 
Orders authorizing issuance of the Notes do not constitute a pledge of the full 
faith and credit of the State of Illinois or of any of its political 
subdivisions. The issuance of the Notes under the Funding Law shall not 
directly, indirectly or contingently obligate the State of Illinois or any 
political subdivision thereof to levy or to pledge any form of taxation therefor 
or to make any appropriation for their payment. 

EFFECT OF ADDITIONAL SERIES OF NOTES OR OTHER TRANSITIONAL FUNDING ORDERS ON 
OUTSTANDING NOTES 

The issuance of additional Series of Notes may have an adverse effect on the 
timing or amount of payments received by a Noteholder of outstanding Notes. 
Under the Basic Documents, the Trust will have the right, subject to CornEd's 
seeking and obtaining one or more Subsequent Transitional Funding Orders from 
the ICC, to issue one or more subsequent Series of Notes on or after August 1, 
1999 in an additional amount of up to approximately $6.8 billion in aggregate 
principal amount, less the initial principal amount of previously issued Notes. 
Any such subsequent Series of Notes which increases the cumulative amount of 
issued Notes above $3.4 billion would be issued in connection with the creation 
of additional Intangible Transition Property under such subsequent Transitional 
Funding Order and such subsequent Notes will have no more than a PARI PASSU lien 
on the Note Collateral, including all additional Intangible Transition Property, 
VIS-A-VIS all previously issued and outstanding Series of Notes. The terms of 
any such Series of Notes will be specified in a supplement to the Indenture or a 
trustee's issuance certificate and described in the related Prospectus 
Supplement. The provisions of the supplement to the Indenture or trustee's 
issuance certificate and the terms of any additional Series of Notes will not be 
subject to the prior review or consent of the Noteholders of any previously 
issued Series. The terms of an additional Series of Notes may include, without 
limitation, the matters described under "Description of the Notes--General." The 
ability of the Trust to issue any additional Series of Notes is subject to the 
condition, among others, that such issuance will not result in any Rating Agency 
reducing or withdrawing its then existing rating of the Notes of any outstanding 
Class. There can be no assurance, however, that the issuance of any other Series 
of Notes, including any Series issued from time to time hereafter, might not 
have an impact on the timing or amount of payments received by a Noteholder. See 
"Description of the Notes--Conditions of Issuance of Additional Series." In 
addition, various matters relating to the Notes are subject to a vote of all 
Noteholders for all Series and Classes of Notes, even though there 
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may be differences in the interests or positions among such Series or Classes 
which could result in voting outcomes adverse to the interests of one or more 
Series or Classes of Notes. Moreover, the Basic Documents do not prohibit CornEd 
from seeking transitional funding orders under the Funding Law which would 
create intangible transition property in favor of a party other than the 
Grantee. 

Issuance of an additional Series of Notes and/or the creation of additional 
intangible transition property will require the imposition and collection of 
additional instrument funding charges from Customers. This may increase the 
risks to Noteholders as described above, in particular those risks described 
under "--Reduction in Amount of Revenue From Applicable Rates" "--Limit on 
Amount of Intangible Transition Property Available to Pay Notes," "--Potential 
Servicing Issues," "--Uncertainties Related to the Electric Industry Generally," 
and "--Bankruptcy and Creditors' Rights Issues." 

LIMITED NATURE OF RATINGS 

It is a condition of issuance of each Class of Notes that they receive from 
the Rating Agencies the respective ratings set forth in the applicable 
Prospectus Supplement. The ratings of the Notes address the likelihood of the 
ultimate payment of principal and the timely payment of interest on the Notes. 
The ratings do not represent an assessment of the likelihood that the rate of 
IFC Collections might differ from that originally anticipated; as a result of 
such differences, any Series or Class of Notes might mature later than 
scheduled, resulting in a weighted average life of such Notes which is more than 
expected. A security rating is not a recommendation to buy, sell or hold 
securities. There can be no assurance that a rating will remain in effect for 
any given period of time or that a rating will not be revised or withdrawn 
entirely by a Rating Agency if, in its judgment, circumstances so warrant. 

UNCERTAIN PAYMENT AMOUNTS AND WEIGHTED AVERAGE LIFE 

The actual dates on which principal is paid on each Class of Notes might be 
affected by, among other things, the amount and timing of receipt of IFC 
Collections. Since each IFC Charge will consist of a charge per kilowatt-hour 
allocated to the applicable class of Customers, the aggregate amount and timing 
of receipt of IFC Collections (and the resulting amount and timing of principal 
amortization on the Notes) will depend, in part, on actual usage of electricity 
by Customers and the rate of delinquencies and write-offs. See "--Potential 
Servicing Issues--Possible Payment Delays Caused by Inaccurate Usage and Credit 
Projections." Although the amount of the IFC Charges will be subject to 
adjustment from time to time based in part on the actual rate of IFC 
Collections, no assurances can be given that the Servicer will be able to 
forecast accurately actual Customer energy usage and the rate of delinquencies 
and write-offs and implement adjustments to the IFC Charges that will cause IFe 
Payments to be made at any particular rate. If IFC Collections are received at a 
slower rate than expected, payments on a Note may be made later than expected. 
Because principal will only be paid at a rate not to exceed that set forth in 
the Expected Amortization Schedules, except if an Event of Default occurs and 
the Notes are declared due and payable or in the event of an early optional 
redemption, the Notes are not expected to be retired earlier than scheduled. A 
payment on a date that is earlier than forecasted will result in a shorter 
weighted average life, and a payment on a date that is later than forecasted 
will result in a longer weighted average life. See "Certain Payment, Weighted 
Average Life and Yield Considerations" and "Description of the Intangible 
Transition Property--Adjustments to the IFe Charges." 

EFFECT OF OPTIONAL REDEMPTION ON WEIGHTED AVERAGE LIFE AND YIELD 

As described more fully under "Description of the Notes--Optional 
Redemption," any Series of Notes may be redeemed on any Payment Date if, after 
giving effect to payments that would otherwise be made on such date, the 
outstanding principal balance of such Series of Notes has been reduced to less 
than five percent of the initial outstanding principal balance thereof. In 
addition, if specified in the Prospectus Supplement related to any Series or 
Class of Notes, such Series or Class of Notes may be redeemed in full on any 
Payment Date on or prior to December 31, 2004 using proceeds received from 
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the refinancing of any other Series or Class of Notes through the issuance of an 
additional Series of Notes. Finally, a Series of Notes shall be subject to 
redemption if and to the extent provided in the related Prospectus Supplement. 
Redemption will cause such Notes to be retired earlier than would otherwise be 
expected, and if the payment schedule otherwise does not differ from that 
originally anticipated, will result in a shorter than expected weighted average 
life for such Notes. Such a redemption may also adversely affect the yield to 
maturity of the Notes. There can be no assurance as to whether any Series of 
Notes will be redeemed, or as to whether Noteholders will be able to receive an 
equally attractive rate of return upon reinvestment of the proceeds resulting 
from any such redemption. 

ADDITIONAL RISKS OF FLOATING RATE NOTES 

The liquidity and the market value of any Floating Rate Notes may be 
adversely affected by a termination event under the related Swap Agreement. As 
described under "Description of the Notes-- Floating Rate Notes," in the event 
that Floating Rate Notes are issued, upon the occurrence of an event of default 
or termination event under the Swap Agreement, the Swap Agreement pursuant to 
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which interest will be paid on any Floating Rate Notes will terminate or may be 
terminated. In particular, the Swap Agreement will be terminated if the swap 
counterparty's rating by either Moody's or S&P falls below "AAA" (or the 
equivalent rating) (a "Downgrade Event") and the Swap Agreement is not assigned 
to a replacement swap counterparty satisfying such ratings criteria or such 
lower ratings criteria as may be permitted by the Swap Agreement within the time 
period specified in the related Prospectus Supplement. In no event will any 
successor swap counterparty be rated below "A" (or the equivalent rating) by 
either of the above-referenced Rating Agencies. Upon the occurrence of a 
Downgrade Event and the failure to assign the Swap Agreement, a termination 
event will have occurred under the Swap Agreement and, in such event or upon any 
other swap termination, the interest rate payable with respect to the Floating 
Rate Notes will convert permanently to the fixed swap rate payable to the swap 
counterparty, which may be substantially less than the rate otherwise payable on 
the Floating Rate Notes. In the event of such conversion to a fixed interest 
rate, both the liquidity and the market value of the Floating Rate Notes may be 
adversely affected. 

ELECTRIC INDUSTRY RESTRUCTURING IN ILLINOIS 

GENERAL 

The electric industry is experiencing intensifying competitive pressures in 
both the wholesale generation market and, in many states, including Illinois, in 
the retail market. Historically, electric utilities have operated as regulated 
monopolies in their service territories and were the primary suppliers of 
electricity. In Illinois, Utilities' rates were set by the ICC based upon the 
Utilities' cost of providing services and a reasonable return on their prudent 
capital investments. Changes to the traditional legal and regulatory framework 
and market structure are occurring at both the federal and state levels. 

AMENDATORY ACT OVERVIEW 

In Illinois, dramatic changes in the retail electricity market are expected 
to occur over the next ten years as a result of enactment of the Amendatory Act, 
which became law on December 16, 1997 after being approved by a vote of 108-7 in 
the Illinois House of Representatives and 57-2 in the Illinois Senate. 
Utilities, such as CornEd, will be required to provide to customers in their 
service areas, on a regulated basis, delivery services through which a customer 
can purchase electricity from other suppliers and have it delivered by the local 
Utility to the customer's premises. Beginning October 1, 1999, Utilities will be 
required to offer delivery services to (a) all customers in a Utility's service 
area with electric loads at a single site of 4 megawatts or greater, (b) 
commercial customers in the Utility's service area with at least 10 sites under 
common ownership whose electric loads total at least 9.5 megawatts, up to 3.5\ 
of the Utility's peak load, and (c) customers in non-residential service classes 
whose usage constitutes one-third of the Utilities' remaining (I.E., excluding 
customers in groups (a) and (b») kilowatt-hour sales in 
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each such class, with the customers in groups (b) and (c) to be selected by 
lottery or other random non-discriminatory process. As of December 31, 2000, all 
non-residential customers in a Utility's service area will be entitled to 
delivery services. All residential customers in a Utility's service area will be 
entitled to delivery services beginning May 1, 2002. The local Utility will be 
required to provide delivery services to eligible customers on a 
non-discriminatory basis regardless of the customer's choice of electricity 
provider. The Utility will be compensated for providing delivery services 
through rates set by the ICC to recover the costs of owning, operating and 
maintaining the Utility's transmission and distribution facilities. Under the 
Amendatory Act, Utilities also will be required to offer as a tariffed service 
to their non-residential delivery service customers certain power purchase 
options pursuant to which such customers may purchase electric power and energy 
from the Utility at market-based rates determined by formulas set forth in the 
Amendatory Act. In addition, the Amendatory Act requires Utilities, including 
CornEd, to offer, as a tariffed service, real-time pricing to non-residential 
customers beginning October 1, 1998, and to residential customers beginning 
October 1, 2000 pursuant to which tariff kilowatt-hour charges for delivered 
electric power and energy may vary on an hour-to-hour basis for non-residential 
retail customers and on a periodic basis during the day for residential retail 
customers. 

TRANSITION CHARGES 

Another change involves the ability of a Utility to collect "transition 
charges" from those customers in its service area who obtain electricity from an 
alternate provider. Until December 31, 2006, the Utility will be entitled, 
pursuant to tariff, to collect these transition charges from delivery services 
customers and include such transition charges in its bills to such customers. 
These periodic transition charges are only applicable to delivery services 
customers obtaining electricity from an alternate provider, and are not 
applicable to customers taking traditional tariffed service from the Utility, or 
to a customer to the extent it obtains its electricity from its own cogeneration 
or self-generation facility. Transition charges are to be calculated annually 
for each customer class and, for larger customers, on an individual customer 
basis. The per kilowatt-hour transition charge applicable to a customer class or 
an individual customer is calculated as follows using the class' or customer's 
usage during a three-year period prior to the date the customer became eligible 
for delivery service: (1) the revenues the Utility would receive based on the 
applicable tariffed base rate (adjusted for specific changes set forth in the 
Act including, in the case of residential customers, for the mandated rate 
reductions described below) or contract rate, less (2) the revenues the Utility 
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would receive for delivering the same amount of usage, based on its currently 
applicable delivery service rates, less (3) the market value of the capacity and 
energy of the Utility that it would have used to supply customers' electric 
power and energy requirements, with the "market value" determined through an 
ICC-approved tariff using market-based data as determined through a market index 
or by a neutral fact-finder retained annually by the ICC, less (4) a further 
specific deduction, referred to as the "mitigation factor," which is set forth 
in the Amendatory Act for each year in the relevant period and which increases 
over that period. If the foregoing calculation results in a negative number, the 
transition charge will be zero. The product of the foregoing calculation is 
divided by the class' or customer's kilowatt-hour usage during the three-year 
base period to yield a transition charge expressed in cents per kilowatt":hour, 
which is charged on every kilowatt-hour delivered by the Utility for the 
delivery services customer until December 31, 2006. A Utility may petition the 
ICC to allow it to collect transition charges for an additional period not to 
extend beyond December 31, 2008. The ICC must apply criteria specified in the 
Amendatory Act to the Utility's request, and may deny the request, may authorize 
the Utility to collect transition charges for some or all of the additional 
two-year period, in which case the mitigation factor deductions are increased 
over those applicable for the year 2006, or may, in granting such authority, 
impose additional reductions on the allowable transition charges. 

In addition to the periodic transition charge from delivery services 
customers who obtain electricity from an alternate provider described above, a 
Utility shall also be entitled, pursuant to a tariff, to collect transition 
charges from customers in such Utility's service area who obtain electricity 
from an alternate provider and do not take delivery services from such Utility. 
As with the periodic transition charges 
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described above, these transition charges are only applicable to customers in 
its service area obtaining electricity from an alternate provider and not to 
customers who obtain their electricity from their own cogeneration or 
self-generation facility. These transition charges shall be calculated in the 
same manner set forth above for the entire period of time that the customer 
would be obligated to pay transition charges if it were taking delivery 
services, except that no deduction'for delivery services shall be made in such 
calculation, and usage data from such customer's class shall be used where 
historical usage data is not available for such customer. These customers are 
obligated to pay such transition charges on a lump-sum basis on or before the 
date such customer begins to take electricity from an alternate provider; 
provided, however, that the Utility is to offer such customer the option of 
paying such transition charges to such Utility ratably over the period in which 
the transition charges would otherwise have applied pursuant to a contract 
between such customer and such Utility, in which case the IFC Charges would be 
deducted and stated separately from the transition charges. 

The transition charge formula is designed to allow the Utility to recover a 
portion, but not all, of the revenue requirement associated with its generation 
and power supply costs that are above market prices. Transition charges for any 
customer or group of customers will be recalculated annually based on changes in 
market prices, changes in delivery service rates and changes in the "mitigation 
factor" specified in the Amendatory Act, and there will be no retroactive 
adjustments to compensate the Utility if transition charge revenues during any 
prior period were less than expected. In order to realize the same overall 
revenue stream from a customer who switches to another electricity supplier as 
it would have realized if the customer had not switched, the Utility must 
successfully remarket the electrical capacity and energy that is no longer 
needed to serve the customer, at a price at least as high as the "market price" 
used to calculate the customer's transition charges; and must otherwise reduce 
its costs by, or develop other revenue sources equal to, an amount at least as 
high as the amount of the "mitigation factor" used in calculating the customer's 
transition charge. Otherwise, the revenue received by the Utility from delivery 
charges and transition charges, both of which are tariffed revenues from which 
instrument funding charges can be deducted, will be less than the revenue the 
Utility would have received from the customer at existing tariffed rates for 
traditional tariffed services. On and after the date that the Utility is no 
longer able to collect transition charges from delivery services customers, and 
may only collect delivery service charges, the Utility's tariffed revenues from 
customers previously paying such transition charges will decline. In addition, 
beginning in 1999, the ICC is authorized under the Amendatory Act to require a 
Utility to unbundle components of its delivery service, such as metering 
services and bliling services, and offer the unbundled components to customers 
separately, thereby enabling the customer to purChase the unbundled service from 
an alternate provider. If alternative providers enter the service area to 
compete for the provision of unbundled delivery service components, it is likely 
that the Utility will be able to obtain an ICC declaration that the unbundled 
service is "competitive" through the process described below, Unbundling of 
delivery service components and the declaration of such components as 
"competitive" may result in further declines in the Utility's tariffed revenues. 

TRANSITION PERIOD 

While Utilities are required under the Amendatory Act to offer delivery 
serVlces in accordance with the schedule and requirements described above, they 
are also required to continue to offer each of their existing, tariffed bundled 
services to customers in the Utility's service area until the service is 
declared competitive by the ICC. A Utility may petition the ICC to declare a 
service "competitive," but may not do so with respect to the provision of power 
and energy for residential and small commercial {defined as a nonresidential 
using less than 15,000 kilowatt-hours per year) customers until such customers 
are no longer paying transition charges, and may not do so for any other 
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Customer class or segment until after such customers are eligible for delivery 
services. The ICC is to evaluate the Utility's request based on criteria, 
specified in the Amendatory Act, which are tied to the existence of other 
providers of the service. If the ICC declares the provision of power and energy 
to residential or small commercial customers 

47 
<PAGE> 
"competitive," the Utility must continue to offer tariffed, fully-bundled 
service to such customers, but may provide the power and energy COmponent of the 
fully-bundled service on the basis of market prices determined in a manner 
specified in the Amendatory Act. If the ICC declares the provision of a tariffed 
service provided to any other customer class or segment "competitive," the 
Utility (a) is no longer required to offer the service on a tariffed basis to 
new customers, (b) must continue to provide the service on a tariffed basis for 
three more years to those customers who were taking the tariffed service on the 
date it was declared competitive, and (c) after the three-year period, is no 
longer required to offer the service on a tariffed basis to any customers. 
Accordingly, any such declaration may diminish the amount of the Utility's 
tariffed revenues. See "Risk Factors--Reduction in Amount of Revenue From 
Appl'icable Rates." 

During the period that non-residential delivery service customers are paying 
transition charges, a Utility is required to offer, by tariff, to sell 
electricity to those customers at the same market prices that were used in 
determining the customers' transition charges. This service must also be 
offered, with some modifications, after payment of transition charges has 
stopped, until the sale of electricity to these customers is declared 
competitive. This service is a tariffed service; therefore, instrument funding 
charges may be deducted from the charges for this service. 

During the "mandatory transition period" provided by the Amendatory Act 
(which lasts until December 31, 2004), Utilities are precluded, with one 
exception, from requesting authority from the ICC to increase their base rates; 
and the ICC is precluded from ordering on its own motion a Utility to reduce its 
base rates. These prohibitions· do not apply to delivery service rates. However, 
Utilities are required to reduce their base rates to residential Customers by 
specified amounts On specified dates. For CornEd, the required reduction in 
residential base rates is 15% effective August 1, 1998, and a.n additional 5\ 
effective May I, 2002, based on CornEd's rates in effect immediately prior to 
January I, 1998. Further, during the mandatory transition period, a Utility is 
allowed to reduce any rate for tariffed service by giving seven days' notice to 
the ICC. In addition, during the mandatory transition period, if a Utility's 
two-year average rate of return on common equity exceeds the two-year average of 
the yields on 30-year U.S. Treasury bondS plus, for the years 1998-1999, 550 
baSis points and for the years 2000-2004, 650 basis points, the Utility must 
refund 50% of the dollar amount of such excess earnings during the ensuing year 
through cents-per-kilowatt-hour credits on the bills of both its bundled tariff 
service customers and its delivery services customers. 

After December 31, 2004, a Utility may again request increases in its base 
rates for bundled tariffed services, and the ICC is again authorized to 
inVestigate and order reductions in the Utility's base rates, in each case based 
on cost of service principles. However, if the ICC finds that the rates for the 
generation component of a bundled tariffed service of a Utility exceed market 
price by more than 10%, the ICC may order such rates reduced to no less than 
110% of market price, even if the Utility's cost of service exceeds that level. 

ALTERNATIVE RETAIL ELECTRIC SUPPLIERS 

The Amendatory Act allows alternative retail electric suppliers, referred to 
as ARES, to provide electricity to customers eligible for delivery services, and 
other services to customers, in the Utility's service area, thereby terminating 
the Utility's historical status as the sole electric service provider. An ARES 
may be an electric utility from another state, an affiliate of an out-of-state 
utility, an affiliate of a Utility, a non-utility generator, or a power 
marketer, broker, reseller or aggregator unaffiliated with any electric utility. 
An ARES must obtain a certificate of service authority from the ICC based on 
satisfaction of statutory criteria. The prices which an ARES charges to 
customers for electricity and other services are not regulated by the ICC, but 
various other aspects of the ARES' relationships with incumbent Utilities and 
with customers, including certain marketing and billing practices, are 
regulated. In addition, the Amendatory Act allows other Utilities to sell 
electricity to customers eligible for delivery serVices, and to sell other 
services to customers, in each other's service areas. For these purpo~es, 
Utilities are not 
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required to obtain certificates of service authority as are ARES, but are 
subject to many of the same requirements as are ARES with respect to marketing 
and billing practices and other aspects of their relationships with customers. 

COMPETITIVE SERVICES 

The Amendatory Act allows a Utility to provide on a competitive basis 
services that were formerly regulated in three respects. First, with one 
exception, a Utility and a customer in its service area may at any time enter 
into a contract for the provision of services, at prices, terms and conditions 
agreed to between the Utility and the customer. The exception is that a Utility 
may not enter into a contract to provide delivery services until such services 
have been declared competitive by the ICC. Second, a Utility may provide to 
customers in its service area, as a competitive service {and may cease to offer 
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as a tariffed service), a service which has been declared competitive by the ICC 
through the procedure described earlier in this section, and may self-declare a 
tariffed service (other than delivery services or the provision of electric 
power and energy) to be competitive for new customers only (subject to the 
authority of the ICC to revoke such declaration). Third, the provision of 
electric power and energy services by a Utility to customers in the service area 
of another Utility is a competitive serVlce. 

In addition, the Amendatory Act classifies as competitive services those 
services, other than tariffed services, which are related to, but not necessary 
for, the provision of electric power and energy or delivery services. Under the 
Amendatory Act, competitive services are not tariffed services and are provided 
at the rates, terms and conditions agreed to between the Utility and the 
customer. The contracts or terms agreed to between the Utility and the customer 
for competitive services do not have to be filed with or approved by the ICC; 
and the ICC is precluded from altering the rates, terms or conditions in such 
contracts. 

As a result of the changes imposed on the Illinois retail electric markets 
by the Amendatory Act, it is highly possible that by 2007, if not earlier, a 
significant portion of electricity purchased by customers in CornEd's service 
area, whether obtained from CornEd, another electric utility or an ARES, will be 
purchased on a competitive basis and not pursuant to a tariff. It is CornEd's 
belief that by 2008, CornEd will still be the primary provider of delivery 
services in its service area, even if its tariffed revenues from provision of 
such services may have declined. 

INSTRUMENT FUNDING CHARGES; PRIVATE CONTRACTS 

The Funding Law authorizes the ICC, in a transitional funding order, to 
authorize imposition of instrument funding charges on retail customers, groups 
of retail customers and certain other persons obligated to pay base rates, 
transition charges and other rates for tariffed services from which such 
instrument funding charges have been deducted and separately stated. The ICC is 
further authorized to specify the manner in which the instrument funding charges 
shall be collected, and to authorize the levying of general tariffs on retail 
customers of a Utility for the collection of instrument funding charges. 
Pursuant to this authority, each Transitional Funding Order will authorize and 
require CornEd, as Servicer, to impose and collect IFC Charges on any retail 
customer, class of retail customers or other person or group of persons 
obligated to pay any Applicable Rates, from which IFC Charges have been 
deducted. 

Customers who enter into private contracts with a Utility may no longer be 
paying rates for tariffed services from which instrument funding charges are to 
be deducted and therefore may not be subject to the imposition of such charges 
under the Funding Law. To address this situation, each Transitional Funding 
Order will provide that neither CornEd nor any successor Utility may enter into 
any contract with any Customer obligated (or who would, but for such contract, 
be obligated) to pay IFC Charges if, as a result thereof, such Customer would 
not receive tariffed services {I.E., services subject to Applicable Rates), 
unless the contract provides that the Customer will pay an amount to the Grantee 
or its assigns, 
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as applicable, equal to the amount of IFC Charges that would have been billed if 
the services provided under such contract were tariffed services. Each 
Transitional Funding Order will further provide that any revenues received by 
CornEd or a successor Utility from such contracts entered into with Customers 
paying IFC Charges, shall, to the extent of the authorized amount of the IFC 
Charges included therein, be deemed to be proceeds of, and included in, the 
Intangible Transition Property created by the related Transitional Funding 
Order. Between the effective date of the Amendatory Act and the issuance of the 
initial Transitional Funding Order, CornEd entered into three private contracts 
with customers, the aggregate expected total annual revenues from which 
currently approximate $3.3 million, representing approximately 0.05\ of CornEd's 
net total of billed revenue for the fiscal year ending December 31, 1997. Each 
of these contracts provides that, except as expressly modified by the provisions 
specified in such contract, the applicable customer will receive and pay for 
electric service in accordance with the terms of all tariffs on file with the 
ICC (which would include the IFC Tariffs). Although, in accordance with the 
Transitional Funding Order and the Servicing Agreement, CornEd will deduct and 
state separately the IFC Charges from the amounts otherwise payable under these 
contracts, these contracts do not expressly provide for the payment of IFC 
Charges to the Trust. 

FEDERAL INITIATIVES; INCREASED COMPETITION 

In addition to the changes which are occurring at the Illinois level 
discussed throughout this section, federal legislative efforts may also 
significantly alter the national market for electricity. See "Risk Factors 
Changing Regulatory and Legislative Environment." The changes at both the 
Illinois and federal level will have a significant impact on CornEd and the other 
Utilities, as well as other entities in the industry. CornEd faces increased 
competitlon for resources and for customers, and there can be no assurance that 
such competition will not adversely affect CornEd's financial condition and its 
ability to perform its obligations as Servicer. Competitors include other 
electric utilities; privately owned independent power producers; exempt 
wholesale generators; power marketers, brokers, resellers and aggregatorsl 
customers with their own source of generation and developers, equipment 
manufacturers, lenders and investment bankers in the business of promoting such 
generation sources; suppliers of natural gas and other fuels; and electric 
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cooperatives and municipally-owned utility systems. 
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DESCRIPTION OF THE INTANGIBLE TRANSITION PROPERTY 

CREATION OF INTANGIBLE TRANSITION PROPERTY UNDER THE FUNDING LAW 

The Funding Law provides the basis and authority for the creation of the 
Intangible Transition Property and the issuance of the Notes issued hereunder. 
Under the Funding Law, "intangible transition property" is defined as the right, 
title and interest of a Utility, grantee or assignee, arising pursuant to a 
transitional funding order, to impose and receive instrument funding charges and 
all related revenues, collections, claims, payments, money or proceeds thereof, 
including all right, title and interest of a Utility, grantee or assignee in, 
to, under and pursuant to such transitional funding order. A "grantee" is 
defined as any party, other than a Utility or an assignee which acquires its 
interest from a Utility, to whom or for whose benefit the ICC creates, 
establishes and grants rights in, to and under intangible transition property. 
The Funding Law defines "instrument funding charge" as a nonbypassable charge 
expressed in cents per kilowatt-hour authorized in a transitional funding order 
to be applied and invoiced to each retail customer, class of retail customers of 
a Utility or other persons or group of persons obligated to pay any base rates, 
transition charges or other rates for tariffed serVices from which the 
instrument funding charges have been deducted and separately stated. Upon the 
effectiveness of tariffs filed with the ICC to provide for the deduction and 
separate statement and collection of instrument funding charges, instrument 
funding charges become intangible transition property as specified in the 
transitional funding order. 

The Funding Law authorizes the ICC, pursuant to an application filed by a 
Utility and in accordance with specific limitations and restrictions which are 
described in this section, to issue a transitional funding order or orders 
establishing, creating and granting rights in and to a specific amount of 
intangible transition property to or for the benefit of the Utility, a grantee 
or an assignee. The Funding Law also empowers the ICC, in the transitional 
funding order, to authorize the sale, pledge, assignment or other transfer of 
the Utility's, grantee's or assignee's rights in and to the intangible 
transition property; the issuance of a specific dollar amount of grantee 
instruments and/or transitional funding instruments by or on behalf of the 
grantee, an assignee or an issuer; and the imposition and collection of 
instrument funding charges. The total amount of intangible transition property 
which may be created by, and instrument funding charges which may be imposed 
pursuant to, the related transitional funding order is projected to be 
sufficient to pay When due principal and interest on the transitional funding 
instruments, and to provide for servicing costs and related fees and expenses 
and the funding or maintenance of debt service and other reserves as security to 
the holders of the transitional funding instruments. The amount of transitional 
funding instruments which may be authorized for issuance is subject to certain 
limitations and restrictions, and the total dollar amount of intangible 
transition property which may be created may not exceed specified limits, as 
described below. See "--Limitations on the Amounts of Transitional Funding 
Instruments, Intangible Transition Property and Instrument Funding Charges Which 
Can Be Authorized; Permitted Use of Proceeds." 

The Funding Law provides that the creation, establishment and granting of 
rights in, to and under intangible transition property in and to any grantee, 
Utility, issuer or assignee shall include a grant of the power to levy general 
tariffs on retail customers of a Utility or other persons required to pay 
instrument funding charges in order to collect the instrument funding charges 
relating to the intangible transition property in Which such party has been 
granted rights and in order to facilitate the issuance of transitional funding 
instruments by or on behalf of the Utility, grantee, issuer or assignee. The 
Funding Law empowers the ICC to authorize the Utility to contract with the 
grantee, issuer, assignee or holders to collect the applicable instrument 
funding charges for the benefit and account of the grantee, issuer, assignee or 
holder, and provides that the Utility will, except as otherwise specified in the 
related transitional funding order, account for and remit the applicable 
instrument funding charges, without the obligation to remit any investment 
earnings thereon, to or for the account of the grantee, issuer, assignee or 
holder, The Funding Law further provides that the obligation of the utility to 
collect and remit the applicable instrument funding charges shall continue 
irrespective of whether such Utility is providing . 
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electric power and/or other services to the retail customers and other persons 
obligated to pay the instrument funding charges. In addition, the Funding Law 
states that if the documents creating the transitional funding instruments so 
provide, the Utility's obligations, in the event of a default by the Utility in 
performing them, shall be undertaken and performed by any other entity selected 
by the assignee or any holder, group of holders or trustee or agent on behalf of 
such holder o.r holders, (i) which provides electric power or services to a 
person who was a retail customer of the Utility, and (ii) from whom such Utility 
is entitled to recover transition charges under the Amendatory Act. 

The Funding Law provides that the interest of a Utility, assignee, issuer or 
grantee in intangible transition property may be assigned, sold or otherwise 
transferred, in whole or in part, and may, in whole or in part, be pledged or 
assigned as security to or for the benefit of a holder or holders, A "holder" is 
defined in the Funding Law as any holder of a transitional funding instrument, 
including a trustee, collateral agent, nominee or other such party acting for 
the benefit of such a holder. The Funding Law specifies that neither intangible 
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transition property nor any right, title or interest therein shall constitute 
property in which a security interest may be created under the UCC, that such 
rights shall not be deemed proceeds of any property which is not intangible 
transition property, and that the terms "account" and "general intangible" as 
defined under Section 9-106 of the UCC and the term "instrument" as defined 
under Section 9-105 of the UCC shall, as used in the UCC, be deemed to exclude 
any intangible transition property or any right, title or interest therein. The 
Funding Law provides that the granting, perfection and enforcement of security 
interests in intangible transition property are governed by the provisions of 
the Funding Law rather than by Article 9 of the UCC. The Funding Law further 
provides that a sale, assignment or other transfer of intangible transition 
property which is expressly stated in the documents governing the transaction to 
be a sale or other absolute transfer, in a transaction approved in a 
transitional funding order, shall be treated as an absolute transfer of all of 
the transferor's right, title and interest in, to and under such intangible 
transition property which places the transferred property beyond the reach of 
the transferor or its creditors, as in a true sale, and not as a pledge or other 
financing of such intangible transition property. The Funding Law states that 
the characterization of any such transfer as an absolute transfer and the 
corresponding characterization of the transferee's property interest shall not 
be defeated or adversely affected by, among other things: (a) the commingling of 
revenues arising with respect to intangible transition property with funds of 
the Utility or other funds of the assignee, issuer or grantee; (b) granting to 
holders of transitional funding instruments a preferred right to the intangible 
transition property, whether direct or indirect; (c) the provision by the 
Utility, grantee, assignee or issuer of any recourse, collateral or credit 
enhancement with respect to transitional funding instruments; (d) the retention 
by the assigning party of a partial interest in any intangible transition 
property, whether direct or indirect, or whether subordinate or otherwise; or 
(e) the Utility's responsibilities for collecting instrument funding charges and 
any retention of bare legal title for the purpose of such collection activities. 
The Funding Law further states that a sale, assignment or other such transfer of 
intangible transition property shall be deemed perfected as against third 
persons, including any judicial lien creditors, when (a) the ICC has issued the 
transitional funding order creating the intangible transition property, and (b) 
a sale, assignment or transfer of the intangible transition property has been 
executed and delivered in writing. see "Security for the Notes--Security 
Interest in Note Collateral." 

LIMITATIONS ON THE AMOUNTS OF TRANSITIONAL FUNDING INSTRUMENTS, INTANGIBLE 
TRANSITION PROPERTY AND INSTRUMENT FUNDING CHARGES WHICH CAN BE AUTHORIZED; 
PERMITTED USE OF PROCEEDS 

The Funding Law imposes several limitations and restrictions on the power of 
the ICC to create intangible transition property and to authorize the lssuance 
of transitional funding instruments and the imposition and collection of 
instrument funding charges. 

Under the Funding Law, the ICC, in a transitional funding order, can only 
create and establish intangible transition property in an amount (which, absent 
further ICC action, is the total dollar amount of 
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instrument funding charges which may be applied and invoiced over time) not to 
exceed the sum of: (a) the rate base established by the ICC in the Utility's 
last rate case prior to December 16, 1997, PLUS (b) any expenditures required to 
be undertaken by the Utility by the provisions of Section 16-128 of the Act, 
including labor severance costs and employee retraining costs, PLUS (c) amounts 
necessary to fund debt service and other reserves, commercially reasonable costs 
and fees necessary in connection with the marketing of the transitional funding 
instruments, PLUS (d) commercially reasonable costs incurred from and after 
December 16, 1997 or to be incurred which are associated with the issuance and 
collateralization of the transitional funding instruments, PLUS (e) commercially 
reasonable costs incurred from and after December 16, 1997 or to be incurred 
which are associated with the issuance of the transitional funding instruments, 
including costs incurred on and after such date, or to be incurred in connection 
with transactions to recapitalize, refinance or retire stock and/or debt, any 
associated taxes and the costs incurred to obtain, collateralize, issue, service 
and/or administer transitional funding lnstruments, including interest and other 
related fees, costs and charges, MINUS (f) the amount of any intangible 
transition property previously created and established at the request of and for 
the benefit of the Utility in a prior transitional funding order. 

The FUnding Law provides that transitional funding instruments may not be 
issued prior to August 1, 1998 or after December 31, 2004. The aggregate dollar 
amount of transitional funding instruments which may be authorized, in a 
transitional funding order, for issuance, together with the amounts authorized 
for issuance in any prior transitional funding order, may not exceed (a) between 
August 1, 1998 and July 31, 1999, the Utility's t"otal capitalization at December 
31, 1996, times a percentage equal to 25\ multiplied by the ratio of the 
Utility's revenues from Illinois retail electric customers during the year ended 
December 31, 1996 to its total retail electric revenues for such year, and (b) 
subsequent to August 1, 1999, the Utility's total capitalization at December 31, 
1996, times a percentage equal to 50\ multiplied by the ratio of the Utility's 
revenues from Illinois retail electric customers during the year ended December 
31, 1996 to its total retail electric revenues for such year. 

The FUnding Law requires as a condition to the issuance of any Transitional 
Funding Order that the final date on which the Utility, grantee or assignee 
shall be entitled to charge and collect instrument funding charges related to 
the intangible transition property shall be set to occur no later than December 
31, 2008 (or December 31, 2010, if requested and approved by the ICC as being in 
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the public interest); provided, that the authority to impose and collect 
instrument funding charges shall continue beyond such date until such time as 
the related transitional funding instruments have been paid in full. 

Transitional funding instruments may only be authorized for issuance if the 
ICC finds, in the related transitional funding order, that the Utility seeking 
the transitional funding order will use the proceeds from the sale and issuance 
of the transitional funding instruments for one or more of the following 
purposes: (a) to refinance debt or equity, or both, in a manner which the 
Utility reasonably demonstrates will result in an overall reduction in its cost 
of capital, taking into account the costs of financing, and provided that any 
proceeds transferred. to a parent company through a common stock repurchase 
transaction shall be used to retire publicly-traded common stock of the parent 
company or to pay commercially reasonable transaction costs associated with such 
retirement; (b) to fund debt service and other reserves, commercially reasonable 
costs and fees necessary or desirable in connection with the marketing of the 
transitional funding instruments: (c) to pay for commercially reasonable costs 
associated with issuance and collateralization of the transitional funding 
instruments; (d) to pay for the commercially reasonable costs associated with 
the issuance of the transitional funding instruments, including the costs 
incurred since December 16, 1997, or to be incurred, in connection with 
transactions to recapitalize, refinance or retire stock and/or debt, any 
associated taxes, and the costs incurred or to be incurred to obtain, 
collateralize, issue, service and administer the transitional funding 
instruments, including interest and other related fees, costs and charges; and 
(e) to repay or retire fuel contracts or obligations related to nuclear spent 
fuel incurred by the Utility in providing electric power or energy services 
prior to December 16, 1997 and to pay any expenditures required to be undertaken 
by the Utility by the provisions of Section 16-128 of 
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the Act, including labor severance costs and employee retraining costs. 
Moreover, the transitional funding order must require the Utility to use at 
least SOt of the proceeds from issuance of the transitional funding instruments 
for the purposes specified in (a) and (e) above, and to use no more than 20% of 
the maximum amount of such proceeds permitted for purposes other than those 
specified in (a) above. The Funding Law prohibits a Utility from using the 
proceeds from issuance of transitional funding instruments for the purpose of 
refinancing debt or equity to such an extent that as of the date of application 
of such proceeds, the common equity component of the Utility's capital 
structure, exclusive of -the portion that consists of obligations representing 
transitional funding instruments, is reduced below the lesser of (1) 40\ or (2) 
the cornmon equity percentage as of December 31, 1996, adjusted to reflect any 
write-off of assets or common equity implemented or required to be implemented 
as a result of the Amendatory Act. The Funding Law also prohibits the Utility 
from using the proceeds from issuance of transitional funding instruments to 
repay or retire obligations incurred by an affiliate of the Utility, other than 
in connection with any refinancing of transitional funding instruments issued by 
such affiliate, without consent of the ICC. Finally, the Funding Law provides 
that any use of the proceeds from issuance of transitional funding instruments, 
other than in accordance with the purposes specified in the related transitional 
funding order, shall be void. 

The Funding Law provides that the instrument funding charges imposed on a 
customer or class of customers may not cause such customer's or class of 
customers' rates for tariffed services, including delivery charges or transition 
charges, to exceed the amounts which the customer otherwise would have paid, and 
that the Utility may not, as the reSUlt of issuance of transitional funding 
instruments, increase any of its rates for tariffed services, including delivery 
charges, or its transition charges above the levels which the Utility would have 
been authorized to charge if the Utility were not authorized to impose and 
collect instrument funding charges. 

IMPOSITION AND COLLECTION OF INSTRUMENT FUNDING CHARGES; ADJUSTMENTS THERETO 

The Funding Law empowers the ICC, in a transitional funding order, to 
authorize the imposition and collection of a specific amount of instrument 
funding charges projected to be sufficient to pay when due the principal of and 
interest on the corresponding transitional funding instruments, together with 
premium, servicing fees and other fees, costs and charges related thereto, and 
to maintain any required reserves. 

The Funding Law provides that concurrently with the issuance of a 
transitional funding order and with the sale, pledge, assignment or other 
transfer of, or the establishment, creation and granting of, a Utility's, 
assignee's or grantee's rights in and to intangible transition property and the 
issuance of transitional funding instruments, the Utility shall begin to impose 
and collect the specified instrument funding charges from retail customers, 
classes of retail customers, and any other person or group of persons as set 
forth in the transitional funding order. However, as a precondition to the 
imposition of any instrument funding charges authorized in such transitional 
funding order, the Utility shall file tariffs directing that the amount of the 
instrument funding charges be deducted, stated and collected separately from the 
amounts otherwise billable by the Utility for base rates, transition charges and 
other rates for tariffed services as set forth in the related transitional 
funding order. The total amount of instrument funding charges authorized by the 
transitional funding order is to be allocated among the customer classes of the 
Utility on the basis of the ratio of each class' base rate revenues for the year 
ended December 31, 1996 to the Utility's total base rate revenues for that year, 
and are then to be expressed in a cents per kilowatt-hour charge which is to be 
deducted and stated separately from the base rates, transition charges and other 
rates for tariffed services paid by the customers in each class. The Funding Law 
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specifies that upon the effectiveness of such tariffs, the amounts of instrument 
funding charges thereby deducted and to be deducted shall become intangible 
transition property as specified in the related transitional funding order. The 
Funding Law expressly provides that the ICC has no authority to review the 
tariffs filed by the Utility, except to confirm that the instrument funding 
charges authorized in 
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the transitional funding order have been deducted, stated and collected 
separately from base rates, transition charges and other rates for tariffed 
services otherwise in effect at that time; and that the ICC may not suspend such 
tariffs for any other reason. 

The Funding Law requires the ICC to provide in any transitional funding 
order for a procedure for periodic adjustments to the instrument funding charges 
authorized in such transitional funding order in order to ensure the repayment 
in accordance with projections set forth in such transitional funding order of 
all transitional funding instruments authorized therein and to reconcile the 
revenues received from instrument funding charges during the applicable 
adjustment period with the revenues projected to be received from such charges 
as set forth in such transitional funding order. Unless the transitional funding 
order prQvides otherwise, the Funding Law requires such adjustments whenever the 
instrument funding charges actually collected during an adjustment period are 
greater or less than the instrument funding charges projected in the related 
transitional funding order to be COllected during that period. The Funding Law 
states that the Utility is to determine, within 90 days (or such shorter period 
as may be specified in the documents relating to the transitional funding 
instruments) of the end of each adjustment period, whether any such adjustments 
are required. If adjustments are required, they are to be implemented by the 
Utility, grantee, issuer or assignee, as applicable, with written notice to the 
ICC, within such 90-day (or shorter) period after the end of the adjustment 
period. The funding Law provides that any adjustment is to be calculated to 
include amounts necessary for recovery of any additional costs incurred by the 
grantee, Utility, assignee or issuer as a result of the delay in collections of 
instrument funding charges. If, as a result of an adjustment, the amount of the 
instrument funding charges per kilowatt-hour will exceed the amount per 
kilowatt-hour initially authorized by the ICC in the related transitional 
funding order, the Utility shall file amendatory tariffs with the ICC 
correspondingly reducing, by the amount of such excess, the amounts otherwise 
billable by the Utility for base rates, trans~tion charges and other rates for 
tariffed services. The Fundlng Law provides that the ICC has no authority to 
review any such amendatory tariffs except to confirm that the instrument funding 
charges have been deducted, stated and collected separately from base rates, 
transition charges and other rates for tariffed services otherwise in effect at 
that time; and that the ICC may not suspend such amendatory tariffs for any 
other reason. The Funding Law further specifies that the failure of such 
amendatory tariff to become effective for any reason shall not delay or impair 
the effectiveness of the adjustments otherwise required as described above. 

TRANSITIONAL FUNDING ORDER ISSUED AT THE REQUEST OF CaMEO 

The Funding Law authorizes the ICC to issue one or more transitional funding 
orders in favor of the Grantee at the request of CornEd (each, a "Transitional 
Funding Order"), in order to create and establish the Intangible Transition 
Property which may be financed through the issuance of transitional funding 
instruments, such as the Notes. The ICC issued a Transitional Funding Order (the 
"Initial TFO") on July 21, 1998. The Initial TFO also permits the sale of Notes 
in an aggregate principal amount not to exceed $3.4 billion. 

Each Transitional Funding Order will create and establish, among other 
things, the related Intangible Transition Property and authorizes the imposition 
and collection of the related IFe Charges, which constitute separate 
nonbypassable usage-based charges expressed in cents per kilowatt-hour payable 
by Customers in an aggregate amount calculated to be suffiCient to make the 
Specified Payments. The Funding Law provides that the right to collect payments 
based on the IFC Charges is a property right which may be pledged, assigned or 
sold. 

Each Transitional Funding Order will entitle the Trust, as the assignee of 
the Intangible Transition Property from the Grantee, to receive the payments 
made pursuant to the IFC Charges, from all Customers through December 31, 2008 
or, if later, until the Trust has received IFC Collections sufficient to retire 
all outstanding Series of Notes and cover related fees and expenses. Such 
payments from the Customers are referred to herein as the "IFC Payments." The 
Funding Law requires CornEd to submit a 
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statement of the final terms of any Series of Notes to the ICC within 90 days of 
the receipt of proceeds from such issuance and at twelve-month intervals 
thereafter until all such proceeds are accounted for. Each Transitional Funding 
Order will permit the Servicer to calculate and implement adjustment of the IFC 
Charges from time to time, in order to enhance the likelihood of retirement of 
each Series and Class of Notes on a timely basis. See "--Adjustments to the IFC 
Charges." 

The IFC Charges authorized in any Transitional Funding Order (which may be 
increased by the ICC in connection with the issuance of any subsequent 
Transitional Funding Order) will be based on certain assumptions contained 
therein and will be set forth in the related Prospectus Supplement. In 
connection with the issuance and pricing of any Series of Notes, CornEd will file 
an IFC Tariff with the ICC to provide for, among other things, certain revisions 
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to the IFC Charges authorized in the related Transitional Funding Order, based 
on the final terms of such Series, which will also be set forth in the related 
Prospectus Supplement. Each Transitional Funding Order will provide that as each 
Series of Notes is issued, CornEd shall file a tariff deducting and separately 
stating from other rates for tariffed services the sum of the cents per 
kilowatt-hour charges relating to that Series (plus, in connection with any 
subsequent Transitional Funding Order increasing the IFC Charges, the cents per 
kilowatt-hour charges relating to previously-issued Series), which shall be 
calculated using projected kilowatt-hour sales and deliveries for the succeeding 
calendar year, from CornEd's Applicable Rates. 

"Applicable Rates" means all charges for tariffed services owed to ComEd 
(I.E., charges owed under any tariffs now or hereafter filed with the ICC), 
including, without limitation, charges for "base rates," "delivery services" and 
"transition charges" (including lump-sum payments of such charges) as each such 
term is defined in the Act. Applicable Rates do not include late charges or 
charges set forth in those tariffs Which are filed specifically and primarily to 
collect amounts related to decommiSSioning expense, taxes, franchise fees or 
other franchise cost additions, costs imposed by local governmental units which 
are allocated and charged to customers within the boundaries of such 
governmental units' jurisdictions, renewable energy resources and coal 
technology development assistance charges, energy assistance charges for the 
Supplemental Low-Income Energy Assistance Fund, reimbursement for the costs of 
optional or non-standard facilities and reimbursement for the costs of optional 
or non-standard meters, or monies that will be paid to third parties (after 
deduction of allowable administrative, servicing or similar fees) (collectively, 
"Excluded Amounts"). Payments owed to the Grantee or the Trust in respect of IFC 
Charges do not constitute Excluded Amounts. To the extent any Applicable Rates 
reflect compensation owed by CornEd for power or energy generated by a person or 
entity other than CornEd, the IFC Charges will be deducted and stated separately 
from such Applicable Rates without giving effect to such compensation. 
Administrative, servicing and similar fees referred to in the parenthetical 
above means fees which CornEd is expressly authorized under its current 
agreements with third parties or by statute, tariff or otherwise to deduct from 
monies owed to such parties to cover its cost of processing such third-party 
payments. Charges associated with Excluded Amounts are generally the subject of 
separate riders to CornEd's rates, such that increases in such charges are 
collected through an increase in the amount permitted to be collected under such 
rider, rather than through an increased share of the Applicable Rates. As a 
result, any increase in Excluded Amounts should not result in a material 
decrease in the amount of Applicable Rates available to cover the amount of IPC 
Charges. 

TRANSACTIONS PURSUANT TO THE TRANSITIONAL FUNDING ORDERS 

Pursuant to the authority granted by the Transitional Funding Orders, the 
Grantee will assign its rights in the Intangible Transition Property to the 
Trust. The Trust will thereafter, at the times and in the amounts permitted by 
the Funding Law and authorized by each Transitional Funding Order, issue the 
Notes, which shall be secured by the Intangible Transition Property and the 
other Note Collateral, to the public. The Trust will remit the proceeds from the 
issuance of the Notes, less the expenses of issuance, and such amounts of the 
proceeds necessary to fund the Capital Subaccount, to the Grantee as 
consideration for the assignment to the Trust of the Grantee's rights in the 
Intangible Transition Property. 
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The Grantee will distribute the amount of the proceeds received from the Trust 
to the Grantee's sole member, CornEd, in consideration for CornEd's actions 
requesting that the Intangible Transition Property be created and vested in the 
Grantee. 

The Grantee will also enter into the Servicing Agreement with CornEd, as 
Servicer, pursuant to which the Servicer, in connection with and upon the 
issuance of each Series of Notes, will impose the IFC Charges on Customers, and 
will thereafter collect and remit the IFC Charges to the TrUst, as assignee of 
the Grantee's ownership interest in the Intangible Transition Property. See 
"Servicing." The Servicing Agreement provides that the Servicer will file 
tariffs with the ICC in connection with each Series of Notes providing for the 
deduction of the related IPC Charges. 

NONBYPASSABLE IFC CHARGES 

Each Transitional Funding Order will provide that the IFC Charges are 
nonbypassable, meaning that Customers will still be required to make payments 
with respect to the applicable IFC Charges even if a Customer elects to purchase 
electricity from another supplier or another entity takes over a portion of 
CornEd's existing service; provided, however, that the IPC Charges must be 
deducted from Applicable Rates which could otherwise be charged by CornEd to such 
Customers. If a Customer ceases to take any tariffed services from CornEd or any 
successor Utility within CornEd's service area, for example, by generating its 
own electricity or by moving outside of CornEd's service area, then such customer 
will not owe any IFC Charges except that, if such Customer takes electric power 
or energy from an ARES or another Utility, then such Customer may be obligated 
to pay tranSition charges under the Act from which the IFC Charges would 
continue to be deducted and stated separately. 

ADJUSTMENTS TO THE IFC CHARGES 

The Servicing Agreement and each Transitional Funding Order will require the 
Servicer to calculate and implement adjustments to the IFC Charges which are 
designed to enhance the likelihood that the IFC Collections which are remitted 
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to the Collection Account will be sufficient to make the Specified Payments. 

Each Transitional Funding Order will provide for a "Reconciliation 
Adjustment" to the IFC Charges which will be calculated by the Servicer within 
the two-week period preceding every other Payment Date, commencing on the 
Payment Date indicated in the related Prospectus Supplement (each such Payment 
Date, a "Reconciliation Payment Date"). 

Each Transitional Funding Order will also provide for a "True-Up Adjustment" 
to the IFC Charges which will be calculated by the Servicer within the two-week 
period preceding every Payment Date which is not a Reconciliation Payment Date 
commencing on the Payment Date indicated in the related Prospectus Supplement 
(each such Payment Date, a "True-Up Payment Date") only if, as of the True-Up 
Payment Date, the aggregate outstanding principal balance of the Notes exceeds 
the scheduled aggregate outstanding principal balance of the Notes set forth on 
the Expected Amortization Schedule by 5\, or such greater amount as may be set 
forth in the related Prospectus Supplement. 

Each Transitional Funding Order will provide that the changes in IFC 
Charges, if any, resulting from a Reconciliation Adjustment and any True-Up 
Adjustment (collectively, the "Adjustments") will take effect on the first 
billing day of the month following the applicable Reconciliation Payment Date or 
True-Up Payment Date. The Servicing Agreement and each Transitional Funding 
Order require the Servicer to provide the ICC staff with (a) in the case of a 
Reconciliation Adjustment, at least three business days' prior written notice of 
such Reconciliation or True-Up Adjustment and (b) in the case of a True-Up 
Adjustment, must also provide at least seven business days' prior telephonic and 
facsimile notice whether there will be a True-Up Adjustment. 
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The IFC Charges will, subject to Adjustment as provided herein, continue to 
be imposed and collected until all interest on and principal of all Series of 
the Notes have been paid in full (subject only to the limitation on the maximum 
amount of Intangible Transition Property authorized by the ICC in the related 
Transitional Funding Order or Orders), and will be based on expected IFC 
Collections which will be calculated in accordance with the Servicer's normal 
servicing procedures using data available through the end of the prior monthly 
period. The period included in determining the under-recovery of billed IFC 
Charges for purposes of performing any True-Up Adjustment will include the 
quarterly period commencing on the first billing date of the month during which 
the immediately preceding Reconciliation Payment Date occurs and ending on the 
last billing date of the month immediately preceding the date on which such 
True-Up Adjustment is calculated. The period included in determining the over-or 
under-recovery of billed IFC Charges for purposes of performing any 
Reconciliation Adjustment will include the semiannual period commencing on the 
first billing date of the month during which the immediately preceding 
Reconciliation Payment Date occurs (or if a True-Up Adjustment was required with 
respect to the True-Up Payment Date immediately following such Reconciliation 
Payment Date, the quarterly period commencing on the first billing date of the 
month during which the immediately preceding True-Up Payment Date occurs) and 
ending on the last billing date of the month immediately preceding the date on 
which such Reconciliation Adjustment is calculated. The data used in all of such 
calculations will take into account to the extent available, among other things, 
(a) updated assumptions by the Servicer as to projected future usage of 
electricity by Customers, (b) future fees and expenses relating to the 
Intangible Transition Property and the Notes, (c) amounts available in the 
General Subaccount and Reserve Subaccount, (d) amounts necessary to fund and 
replenish the Overcollateralization Subaccount and Capital Subaccount to 
required levels, (e) amounts payable on the Notes, and (f) expected 
delinquencies and write-offs, including amounts necessary for recovery of any 
additional costs incurred by the Trust as a result of the relevant delay in 
collections of IFC Charges, all assuming that there will be no net earnings on 
any amounts in the Collection Account. 

The Servicing Agreement and each Transitional Funding Order also require the 
Servicer to calculate the "Debt Service Requirement" and the "Debt Service 
Billing Requirement" for each applicable period as described below. The "Debt. 
Service Requirement" for any period means the total dollar amount of IFC 
Payments which the Servicer calculates as to be needed to be collected in such 
period to make the Specified Payments (after taking into account any prior 
shortfalls in such payments and amounts available in the Reserve Subaccount for 
payment of the Debt Service Requirement and assuming no net earnings on any 
amounts in the Collection Account). The "Debt Service Billing Requirement" for 
any period means the total dollar amount of IFC Charges, taking into account 
delays in collections and write-offs, which the Servicer calculates will need to 
be billed during such period in order to generate IFC Collections in the full 
amount of the Debt Service Requirement for such period. 

The Debt Service Requirement and the Debt Service Billing Requirement will 
be calculated by the Servicer within the two-week period preceding each 
Reconciliation Payment Date and will be calculated for the next semiannual 
period commencing on the first billing date of the month during which such 
Reconciliation Payment Date occurs and ending on the last billing date of the 
month immediately preceding the date on which the following Reconciliation 
Payment Date occurs. If a True-Up Adjustment is requ~red, the Debt Service 
Billing Requirement shall be calculated by the Servicer within the two-week 
period preceding the related True-Up Payment Date and will be calculated for the 
quarterly period commencing on the first billing date of the month during which 
such True-Up Payment Date occurs and ending on the last billing date of the 
month immediately preceding the date on which the following Reconciliation 
Payment Date occurs. 
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The Debt Service Billing Requirement for each semiannual or quarterly period 
will be allocated among the IFC Customer Classes on the basis of their 
respective 1996 base rate revenues as set forth in "The Servicer--ComE:d Customer 
Base, Electric Energy Consumption and Base Rates." The amount so allocated to 
each I~C Customer Class will be divided by the number of kilowatt-hours 
projected to be 
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sold and delivered to Customers in the class by CornEd during such semiannual or 
quarterly period. If, in connection with the foregoing allocations, the 
forecasted revenues from Applicable Rates for any IFC Customer Class during a 
semiannual or quarterly period is projected to be less than the IFC Charges 
allocated to that class for the same period, the deficiency shall be ratably 
allocated among the remaining IFC CUstomer Classes based on their percentages of 
the 1996 base rate revenues, recalculated to exclude such IFC Customer class. 

All Adjustments shall be implemented pursuant to the IFC Tariff filed by 
CornEd in connection with the related Transitional Funding Order. As required by 
the Funding Law, if, as a result of any Adjustment, the IFC Charge, as so 
adjusted, will exceed the amount per kilowatt-hour of the IFC Charge initially 
authorized by the ICC in such Transitional Funding Order, then CornEd shall be 
obligated to file Amendatory Tariffs adjusting the amounts otherwise billable by 
CornEd for Applicable Rates, to offset the amount of such excess (or, if CornEd 
shall have previously filed any such Amendatory Tariffs, the incremental amount 
of such excess). However, the failUre of such Amendatory Tariff to become 
effective for any reason shall not delay or impair the effectiveness of any such 
Adjustments. 

The Servicing Agreement will require the Servicer to deliver promptly a 
written copy of all filings made with the ICC in connection with any Adjustment, 
together with a copy of all material supporting dOCUments, to the Trust and the 
Indenture Trustee. 

SALE AND ASSIGNMENT OF INTANGIBLE TRANSITION PROPERTY 

On the initial Series Issuance Date, in accordance with the requirements of 
the Funding Law and the terms of the Initial TFO and pursuant to the initial 
Sale Agreement, the Grantee will sell, transfer and assign to the Trust, without 
recourse, its entire right in, to and under the Intangible Transition Property 
that is created by the Initial TFO (the "Initial Intangible Transition 
Property") and in, to and under the related Basic Documents (such sale, transfer 
and assignment to include all revenues, collections, claims, rights, payments, 
money or proceeds, including, without limitation, any revenues derived from 
lump-sum payments of transition charges, condemnation proceedings Or FERC 
stranded cost recoveries which are allocable to the IFC Charges under the 
Servicing Agreement). The net proceeds received by the Trust from the sale of 
the Notes will be applied to the purchase of the Initial Intangible Transition 
Property and related assets. Thereafter, the Grantee may agree with the Trust to 
sell additional Intangible Transition property ("Subsequent Intangible 
Transition Property") to the Trust, subject to the satisfaction of certain 
conditions, including the establishment and creation of such Subsequent 
Intangible Transition Property (and the vesting thereof in the Grantee) pursuant 
to a subsequent Transitional Funding Order. Such Subsequent Intangible 
Transition Property will be sold to the Trust effective on a date (a "Subsequent 
Transfer Date") specified in a subsequent Sale Agreement between the Grantee and 
the Trust. The Trust will issue and sell additional Notes in connection 
therewith. 

The Grantee's entire right in, to and under the Initial Intangible 
Transition Property was granted to the Grantee by the ICC in accordance with the 
Initial TFO. The Grantee's rights in, to and under any Subsequent Intangible 
Transition Property will, subject to the satisfaction of certain conditions, be 
granted to the Grantee by the ICC in accordance with a subsequent Transitional 
Funding Order related thereto. 

The Trust will appoint the Servicer as custodian of the documentation 
relating to the Intangible Transition Property. CornEd's data systems will 
reflect the sale and assignment of the Intangible Transition Property from the 
Grantee to the Trust. CornEd's financial statements will indicate that the 
Intangible Transition Property has been sold by the Grantee to the Trust and 
will not be available to creditors of CornEd, although, unless otherwise 
specified in the related Prospectus Supplement, for financial reporting and 
federal income tax purposes CornEd intends to treat the Notes as representing 
debt of CornEd. 
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Subsequent Intangible Transition Property may be sold by the Grantee to the 
Trust from time to time, solely in connection with the issuance and sale of 
additional Notes by the Trust. Any such conveyance of Subsequent Intangible 
Transition Property is subject to the following conditions, among others: 

(a) the Grantee shall have entered into a written sale agreement with 
the Trust; 

(b) CornEd shall have received a subsequent Transitional Funding Order 
issued by the ICC relating to such Subsequent Intangible Transition 
Property; 

(c) as of the applicable Subsequent Transfer Date, the Grantee shall not 
be insolvent and shall not be made insolvent by such conveyance; 
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(d) the Rating Agency Condition shall have been satisfied with respect 
to such conveyance; 

(e) ComEd shall have delivered to the Grantee, the Trust, the Delaware 
Trustee and the Indenture Trustee an opinion of independent tax counsel 
and/or a ruling from the IRS (as selected by, and in form and substance 
reasonably satisfactory to, CornEd) to the effect that, for federal income 
tax purposes, (i) the ICC's issuance of the Transitional Funding Order 
creating and establishing the subsequent Intangible Transition Property in 
the Grantee and the assignment pursuant to such conveyance of such 
Subsequent Intangible Transition Property will not result in gross income to 
the Grantee, the Trust or CornEd, and the future revenues relating to the 
Subsequent Intangible Transition Property, and the assessment of the IFC 
Charges (except for revenue related to certain lump-sum payments) will be 
included in CornEd's gross income in the year in which the related electrical 
service is provided to consumers and (ii) such conveyance will not adversely 
affect the characterization of the then outstanding Notes as obligations of 
CornEd; 

(f) as of the applicable subsequent Transfer Date, no breach by the 
Grantee of its representations, warranties or covenants in the applicable 
Sale Agreement and no Servicer Default shall exist; 

(g) as of the applicable Subsequent Transfer Date, the Trust shall have 
sufficient funds available to pay the purchase price for the Subsequent 
Intangible Transition Property to be transferred on such date and all 
conditions to the issuance of new series of Notes shall have been satisfied; 
and 

(h) the Grantee and the Trust shall have taken any action required to 
perfect the ownership interest or security interest (as the case may be) of 
the Trust in the Subsequent Intangible Transition Property and the proceeds 
thereof, free and clear of any liens. 

GRANT AGREEMENT 

Under each Grant Agreement, the Grantee will agree, in consideration of 
CornEd filing an application with the ICC requesting a Transitional Funding Order 
creating and vesting in the Grantee the related Intangible Transition Property, 
to remit to ComEd the net proceeds remitted to it by the Trust from the sale of 
the Notes. To the extent that, notwithstanding the Funding Law and the related 
Transitional Funding Order, applicable law provides that CornEd has any interest 
in the Intangible Transition Property or any part thereof, CornEd will agree to 
sell, transfer, assign, set over and otherwise convey to the Grantee without 
recourse all of CornEd's right, title and interest, if any, in, to and under the 
Intangible Transition Property (such sale, transfer and assignment to include 
all revenues, collections, ctaims, rights, payments, money or proceeds, 
including, without limitation, any revenues derived from lump-sum payments of 
transition charges, condemnation proceedings or FERC stranded cost recoveries 
which are allocable to the IFC Charges under the Servicing Agreement). Such 
sale, transfer, assignment, set over and conveyance by CornEd contemplated under 
each Grant Agreement will be expressly stated to be an absolute transfer 
pursuant to Section 18-108 of the Funding Law. 

In each Grant Agreement, CornEd will also acknowledge and consent to any 
transfer, pledge, assignment or grant of a security interest by the Grantee to 
the Trust pursuant to the related sale Agreement, and by the Trust to the 
Indenture Trustee for the benefit of the Noteholders pursuant to the 
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Indenture, of all right, title and interest of the Grantee in, to and under the 
Intangible Transition Property and the proceeds thereof, and the assignment of 
any or all of the Grantee's rights and obligations under such Grant Agreement to 
the Trust and the Indenture Trustee. 

REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES OF COMEO 

In each Grant Agreement, CornEd will make representations and warranties to 
the Grantee to the effect, among other things, that: 

(a) the information provided by CornEd to the Grantee with respect to the 
applicable Intangible Transition Property is correct in all material 
respects; 

(b) immediately prior to the transactions contemplated by the Grant 
Agreement, CornEd's right, title and interest in and to all of its rights to 
payment under Applicable Rates is free and clear of all encumbrances and is 
not subject to any defenses or counterclaims nor have any such encumbrances, 
defenses or counterclaims been asserted with respect thereto; 

(c) the applicable Intangible Transition Property has been validly 
granted to and vested in the Grantee, and the Grantee owns all right, title 
and interest to such Intangible Transition Property free and clear of all 
liens and rights of any other person (other than liens created pursuant to 
the related Sale Agreement and the Indenture), and all filings to be made by 
CornEd (including filings with the ICC under the Funding Law) necessary in 
any jurisdiction to give the Grantee a first priority perfected ownership 
interest in such Intangible Transition Property will have been made and no 
further action is required under Illinois law to maintain such ownership 
interest in such Intangible Transition Property; 

(d) (i) CornEd was authorized to apply for each Transitional Funding 
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Order; 

(ii) CornEd filed each such appllcation 1n proper form with the ICC: 

(iii) each Transitional funding Order pursuant to which any 
Intangible Transition Property has been created and each related IfC 
Tariff has established, created and granted rights in and to the related 
Intangible Transition Property and are valid, binding and irrevocable and 
such Intangible Transition Property (including the right to impose and 
collect the related IfC Charges) constitutes a current property right 
vested in the Grantee; 

(iv) each Transitional funding Order pursuant to which any 
Intangible Transition Property has been created has been duly entered by 
the ICC, is final and non-appealable and is in full force and effect; 

(v) no Transitional Funding Order nor any Intangible Transition 
Property created and established thereby nor the related IFC Charges 
shall be subject to reduction, postponement, impairment or termination by 
any subsequent action of the ICC; 

(vi) the State of Illinois may not limit, alter, impair or reduce 
the value of the Intangible Transition Property in a manner substantially 
impairing the Indenture or the rights and remedies of the Noteholders 
(and, consequently, may not revoke, reduce, postpone or terminate the 
related Transitional Funding Order or the rights of the Noteholders to 
receive IFC Payments and all other proceeds of the Intangible Transition 
Property), until the Notes, together with interest thereon, are fully 
paid and discharged (except to the extent of a temporary impairment that 
the State of Illinois is able to demonstrate is necessary to advance a 
significant and legitimate public purpose); 

(vii) the process by which the related Transitional Funding Order was 
adopted and approved and the related IFC Tariff was filed, and such 
Transitional Funding Order and IFC Tariff themselves, comply with all 
applicable laws, rules and regulations; and 
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(viii) no other approval or filing with any other governmental body 
is required in connection with the grant of the related Intangible 
Transition Property, except those that have been obtained or made; 

(e) the assumptions used in calculating the related IFC Charges are 
reasonable and made in good faith; 

(f) upon the effectiveness of the applicable IFC Tariff: 

(i) all of the related Intangible Transition Property constitutes a 
current property right vested in the Grantee; 

Iii) the related Intangible Transition Property includes, without 
limitation, (A) the right, title and interest in the related H'C Charges 
authorized under the related Transitional FUnding Order, as adjusted from 
time to time, (B) the right, title and interest in all revenues, 
collections, claims, payments, money or proceeds of or arising from the 
related IFC Charges set forth in such IFC Tariff, and (C) all rights to 
obtain adjustments to the related IFC Charges pursuant to the related 
Transitional Funding Order; and 

(iii) the Grantee is entitled to impose and collect the related IFC 
Charges in an aggregate amount equal to the principal amount of the 
Notes, all interest on the Notes, all amounts required to be deposited in 
the Reserve Subaccount, the Overcollateralization Subaccount and (to the 
extent payable from the proceeds of the related IFC Charges) the Capital 
subaccount, and all related fees, costs and expenses in respect of the 
Notes until they have been paid in full subject only to the limitation 
set forth in the Transitional Funding Orders as to the aggregate maximum 
dollar amount of Intangible Transition property; 

(g) CornEd is a corporation duly organized, validly existing and in good 
standing under the laws of the State of Illinois, with power and authority 
to own its properties and condUct its business as currently owned or 
conducted and to execute, deliver and perform the terms of such Grant 
Agreement and has (and has had at all relevant times) the requisite power, 
authority and legal right to request that the ICC issue the related 
Transitional Funding Order; 

(h) the execution, delivery and performance of such Grant Agreement have 
been duly authorized by CornEd by all necessary corporate action; 

(i) such Grant Agreement constitutes a legal, valid and binding 
obligation of ComEd, enforceable against CornEd in accordance with its terms, 
subject to customary exceptions relating to bankruptcy and equitable 
principles; 

(j) the consummation of the transactions contemplated by such Grant 
Agreement does not conflict with, or result in a default under, CornEd's 
Articles of Incorporation, bylaws or any agreement to which ComEd is a party 
or bound, result in the creation or imposition of any lien upon ComEd's 
properties pursuant to any agreement or violate any law or any order, rule 
or regulation applicable to CornEd; 
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(k) no governmental approvals, authorizations or filings are required 
for CornEd to execute, deliver and perform its obligations under such Grant 
Agreement except those which have been previously obtained or made (it being 
understood that CornEd nonetheless has ongoing legal obligations to make 
future filings with the ICC relating to CornEd's use of proceeds from and the 
final terms of the transactions contemplated by such Grant Agreement); and 

(1) except as disclosed in such Grant Agreement, no court or 
administrative proceeding or investigation is pending or, to CornEd's 
knowledge, threatened (i) asserting the invalidity of the FUnding Law, such 
Grant Agreement, any of the other related Basic Documents or the related 
Notes, (ii) seeking to prevent the grant of the related Intangible 
Transition Property to the Grantee or 
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the consummation of any of the transactions contemplated by such Grant 
Agreement or any of the other related Basic Documents, (iii) seeking any 
determination or ruling that could reasonably be expected to materially and 
adversely affect the performance by CornEd of its obligations under, or the 
validity or enforceability of, such Grant Agreement, any of the other 
related Basic Documents or the related Notes, or (iv) which could reasonably 
be expected to adversely affect the federal or state income tax attributes 
of the related Notes. 

COVENANTS OF COMED 

In each Grant Agreement, CornEd will covenant, among other things, that: 

(a) so long as any of the Notes are outstanding, it will keep in full 
force and effect its existence, rights and franchises as a corporation under 
the laws of its jurisdiction of incorporation and its qualification to do 
business to the extent necessary to protect the validity of the Basic 
Documents; 

(b) it will not sell, pledge, assign or transfer to any other person, or 
grant, create, incur, assume, suffer to exist or otherwise assert any lien 
on or seek to limit, alter, impair, reduce or terminate any of the related 
Intangible Transition Property or any interest therein: 

(c) it shall defend the right, title and interest of the Grantee or the 
Trust in, to and under the related Intangible Transition Property against 
all claims of third parties claiming through or under comEd: 

(d) it will pay to the Servicer all payments received by it in respect 
of the IFC Charges or the proceeds thereof no later than two Business Days 
after such receipt by ComEd: 

(e) it shall notify the Grantee, the Trust and the Indenture Trustee 
promptly after becoming aware of any lien on any of the related Intangible 
Transition Property other than the conveyances under the Grant Agreement, 
the Sale Agreement and the Indenture; 

(f) it shall comply with its organizational documents and all 
applicable laws to the extent that failure to so comply would materially 
adversely affect the Trust's or the Indenture Trustee's interests in the 
Intangible Transition Property: 

(g) it shall indicate in its financial statements that it is not the 
owner of the Intangible Transition Property and it shall not own or purchase 
any Notes: 

(h) upon the creation and grant of the Intangible Transition Property 
and, for so long as the Notes are outstanding, except with respect to taxes, 
it will not make any statement or reference in respect of the Intangible 
Transition Property that is inconsistent with the ownership interest of the 
Grantee; 

(i) it shall execute and file such filings, and cause to be executed 
and filed ~uch filings as may be required by law to fully preserve, 
maintain, and protect the interests of the Grantee or the Trust in the 
related Intangible Transition Property, including all filings required under 
the Funding Law relating to the grant of the related Intangible Transition 
Property to the Grantee; 

(j) it shall institute any action or proceeding necessary to compel 
performance by the ICC or the state of Illinois of any of their obligations 
or duties under the Funding Law, the related Transitional Funding Order and 
related Tariff, and wlll take such legal or administrative actions as may be 
reasonably necessary to protect the Grantee or the Trust from claims, state 
actions or other actions or proceedlngs of third parties which, if 
successfully pursued, would result in a breach of any representation set 
forth in such Grant Agreement; 

(k) it shall not, prior to the date which is one year and one day after 
the termination of the Indenture, acquiesce, petition or otherwise invoke or 
cause any other Person to invoke the process of any court or governmental 
authority for the purpose of commencing or sustaining a case against, 
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or appointment of a receiver for, the Grantee or the Trust under any federal 
or state bankruptcy, insolvency or similar law: 
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(I) it shall pay all material taxes, assessments and governmental 
charges imposed upon it or any of its properties or assets if the failure to 
pay any such taxes, assessments and governmental charges would, after any 
applicable grace periods, result in a lien on the Intangible Transition 
Property; 

(m) neither CornEd nor any successor will cause or permit the Grantee or 
the Trust to elect to be classified as an association taxable as a 
corporation for federal income tax purposes; 

In) neither CornEd nor any successor thereto will enter into any contract 
with any Customer obligated (or who would, but for such contract, be 
obligated) to pay IFe Charges if, as a result thereof, such Customer would 
not receive tariffed services, unless the contract provides that the 
Customer will pay an amount to the Grantee or its assigns, as applicable, 
~qual to the amount such Customer would pay in IFC Charges; 

{oj it will not, except as required by applicable law, initiate any 
material changes to its policies and procedures which are likely to 
adversely affect its timely recovery of amounts billed to Customers; 

(p) if CornEd determines that the aggregate dollar amount of IFC Charges 
to be imposed and collected is reasonably likely to exceed the maximum 
dollar amount of Intangible Transition Property authorized by the 
Transitional Funding Orders and any Notes remain outstanding, CornEd shall 
make a good faith effort to take any and all subsequent regulatory action 
with the ICC reasonably necessary to obtain an order permitting the creation 
of additional Intangible Transition Property in an amount sufficient to pay 
such Notes in full; and 

(q) CornEd will take any and all actions reasonably necessary to preserve 
the Noteholders' rights with respect to payments on the Notes out of amounts 
represented by the IFC Charges or their equivalent, including, but not 
limited to, (i) making appropriate filings with the State of Illinois, the 
ICC or other regulatory bodies to defend, preserve and create on behalf of 
Noteholders the right to receive payments as provided in the Notes, (ii) 
defending against or instituting and pursuing legal actions and appearing or 
testifying in hearings or similar proceedings, as may be necessary to block 
or overturn any attempts to cause a repeal, modification of, supplement to 
or judicial invalidation of, the Amendatory Act or the Transitional Funding 
Order or the rights of holders of Intangible Transition Property by 
legislative enactment or otherwise that would be adverse to the Grantee, the 
Trust or any Noteholders, and (iii) unless otherwise prohibited by 
applicable law or judicial or regulatory order in effect at such time, 
continuing to deduct and pay over to the Servicer for the benefit of the 
Trust all IFC Payments or equivalent revenues received by CornEd 
notwithstanding any declaration of invalidity of the Amendatory Act and/or 
the Funding Law. 

AMENDMENT OF GRANT AGREEMENTS 

Each Grant Agreement may be amended from time to time by CornEd and the 
Grantee, with prior written notice given to the Rating Agencies and the prior 
written consent of the Trust, but without the consent of any of the Noteholders, 
to cure any ambiguity, to correct or supplement any provisions in such Grant 
Agreement or for the purpose of adding any provisions to or changing in any 
manner or eliminating any of the provisions in such Grant Agreement or of 
modifying in any manner the rights of the Noteholders; provided, however, that 
such action shall not, as evidenced by an officer's certificate delivered to the 
Trust, adversely affect in any material respect the interests of any Noteholder. 

Each Grant Agreement may also be amended from time to time by CornEd and the 
Grantee, with prior written notice given to the Rating Agencies and the prior 
written consent of the Trust, the Indenture Trustee and Noteholders holding not 
less than a majority in principal amount of the then outstanding 
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Notes of all Series affected thereby, for the purpose of adding any provisions 
to or changing in any manner or eliminating any of the provisions of such Grant 
Agreement or of modifying in any manner the rights of the Noteholders; provided, 
however, that no such amendment shall (a) increase or reduce in any manner the 
amount of, or accelerate or delay the timing of, IFC Collections relating to the 
IFe Charges, or (b) reduce the percentage of the outstanding principal amount of 
the Notes, the Noteholders of which are required to consent to any such 
amendment, without the consent of the Noteholders of all the outstanding Notes. 

INDEMNIFICATION OBLIGATIONS OF CaMEO 

Each Grant Agreement will provide that CornEd will indemnify the Grantee, the 
Trust, the Indenture Trustee, the Delaware Trustee and the Noteholders, and each 
of their respective officers, directors, employees and agents for, and defend 
and hold harmless each such person from and against, (a) any and all taxes 
(other than any taxes imposed on the Noteholders) that may at any time be 
imposed on or asserted against any such person as a result of the grant of the 
Intangible Transition Property to the Grantee, or that may be imposed on or 
asserted against any such person under existing law as of the closing date as a 
reSult of the Grantee's ownership and assignment of the Intangible Transition 
Property, the Trust's issuance and sale of the Notes, or the other transactions 
contemplated herein, including, in each case, any sales, gross receipt, general 
corporation, tangible personal property, privilege or license taxes (but 
excluding any taxes imposed as a result of a failUre of such person to properly 
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withhold or remit taxes imposed with respect to payments on any Note); and (b) 
any and all amounts of principal and interest on the Notes not paid when due in 
accordance with their terms and the amount of any deposits to the Trust required 
to have been made in accordance with the terms of the Basic Documents which are 
not made when so required and any and all liabilities, obligations, claims, 
actions, suits or payments of any kind whatsoever that may be imposed on or 
asserted against any such person, together with any reasonable costs and 
expenses incurred by such person, as a result of CornEd's breach of any of its 
representations, warranties or covenants contained in such Grant Agreement. Such 
indemnification obligations will rank PARI PASSU with other general unsecured 
obligations of CornEd. The indemnities described above will survive the 
termination of such Grant Agreement and include reasonable fees and expenses of 
investigation and litigation (including reasonable attorneys' fees and 
expenses). CornEd will also deliver to the Indenture Trustee a Remediation 
Agreement confirming the representations, warranties and covenants of CornEd 
contained in the Grant Agreement and its agreement to continue to deduct and pay 
IFC Charges in the event the Grant Agreement is declared invalid. 
SALE AGREEMENT 

Under each Sale Agreement, the Grantee will agree, in consideration of the 
Trust remitting to it the net proceeds received from the issuance and sale of 
the Notes, to sell, transfer, assign, set over or otherwise convey to the Trust 
without recourse all of its right, title and interest in and to the Intangible 
Transition Property created in connection with such issuance (such sale, 
tranSfer and assignment to include all revenues, collections, claims, rights, 
payments, money or proceeds, including, without limitation, any revenues derived 
from lump-sum payments of transition charges, condemnation proceedings or FERC 
stranded cost recoveries which are allocable to the IFC Charges under the 
Servicing Agreement). Such sale, transfer, assignment, set over and conveyance 
by the Grantee contemplated under each Sale Agreement will be expressiy stated 
to be an absolute transfer pursuant to Section 18-108 of the Funding Law. 

In the Sale Agreement, the Grantee will also acknowledge and consent to any 
transfer, pledge, assignment or grant of a security interest by the Trust to the 
Indenture Trustee for the benefit of the Noteholders pursuant to the Indenture, 
of all right, title and interest of the Trust in, to and under the related 
Intangible Transition Propert-y and the related assets, and the assignment of any 
or all of the Trust's rights and obligations under each Sale Agreement to the 
Indenture Trustee. 
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REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES OF GRANTEE 

In each Sale Agreement, the Grantee will make representations and warranties 
to the Trust to the effect, among other things, that: 

(a) the information provided by the Grantee to the Trust with respect to 
the applicable Intangible Transition Property and related assets is correct 
in all material respects; 

(b) immediately prior to the sale of such Intangible Transition Property 
to the Trust, the applicable Intangible Transition Property is owned by the 
Grantee free and clear of all security interests, liens, charges and 
encumbrances, and is not subject to any defenses or counterclaims nor have 
any such encumbrances, defenses or counterclaims been asserted with respect 
thereto; 

(c) the applicable Intangible Transition Property has been validly 
transferred and sold to the Trust and all filings to be made by the Grantee 
(including filings with the ICC under the FUnding Law) necessary in any 
jurisdiction to give the Trust a first priority perfected ownership interest 
in such Intangible Transition Property will have been made and no further 
action is required under Illinois law to maintain such ownership interest in 
such Intangible Transition Property; 

(d) (i) each Transitional Funding Order pursuant to which any 
Intangible Transition Property has been created has been duly entered by 
the ICC, is final and non-appealable and is in full force and effect; 

(ii) no Transitlonal funding Order nor any Intangible Transition 
Property created and established thereby nor the related IFC Charges 
shall be subject to reduction, postponement, impairment or termination by 
any subsequent action of the ICC; 

(iii) the State of Illinois may not limit, alter, impair or reduce 
the value of the Intangible Transition Property in a manner substantially 
impairing the Indenture or the rlghts and remedies of the Noteholders 
(and, consequently, may not revoke, reduce, postpone or terminate the 
related Transitional FUnding Order or the rights of the Noteholders to 
receive IfC Payments and all other proceeds of the Intangible Transition 
Property), until the Notes, together with interest thereon, are fully 
paid and discharged (e~cept to the extent of a temporary impairment that 
the State of Illinois is able to demonstrate is necessary to advance a 
significant and legitimate publiC purpose); 

(iv) the process by which the related Transitional funding Order was 
adopted and approved and the related IFC Tariff was filed, and such 
Transitional Funding Order and IFC Tariff themselves, comply with all 
applicable laws, rules and regulations; and 

(v) no other approval or filing with any other governmental body is 
required 1n connection with the grant of the related Intangible 
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Transition Property, except those that have been obtained or made; 

(e) the assumptions used in calculating the related IFC Charges are 
reasonable and made in good faith; 

<PAGE> 

(f) upon the effectiveness of the applicable IFC Tariff: 

(i) all of the related Intangible Transition Property constitutes a 
current property right vested in the Grantee; 

(ii) the related Intangible Transition Property includes, without 
limitation, (A) the right, title and interest in the related IFC Charges 
authorized under the related Transitional FUnding Order, as adjusted from 
time to time, (B) the right, title and interest in all revenues, 
collections, claims, payments, money or proceeds of or arising from the 
related IFC Charges set forth in such IFC 
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Tariff, and (C) all rights to obtain adjustments to the related IFC 
Charges pursuant to the related Transitional Funding Order; and 

(iii) the Grantee is entitled to impose and collect the related IFC 
Charges in an aggregate amount equal to the principal amount of the 
Notes, all interest on the Notes, all amounts required to be deposited in 
the Reserve Subaccount, the Overcollateralization Subaccount and (to the 
extent payable from the proceeds of the related IFC Charges) the Capital 
Subaccount, and all related fees, costs and expenses in respect of the 
Notes until they have been paid in full subject only to the limitation 
set forth in the Transitional Funding Orders as to the aggregate maximum 
dollar amount of Intangible Transition Property; 

(g) the Grantee is a limited liability company duly organized, validly 
existing and in good standing under the laws of the State of Delaware, with 
power and authority to own its properties and conduct its business as 
currently owned or conducted and to execute, deliver and perform the terms 
of such Sale Agreement; 

(h) the execution, delivery and performance of such Sale Agreement have 
been duly authorized by the Grantee by all necessary company action; 

(i) such Sale Agreement constitutes a legal, valid and binding 
obligation of the Grantee, enforceable against the Grantee in accordance 
with its terms, subject to customary exceptions relating to bankruptcy and 
equitable prinCiples; 

(j) the consummation of the transactions contemplated by such Sale 
Agreement does not conflict with, or result in a default under, the 
Grantee's operating agreement or certificate of formation or any agreement 
to which the Grantee is a party or bound, result in the creation or 
imposition of any lien upon the Grantee's properties pursuant to any 
agreement or violate any law or any order, rule or regulation applicable to 
the Grantee; 

(k) no governmental approvals, authorizations or filings are required 
for the Grantee to execute, deliver and perform its obligations under such 
Sale Agreement except those which have been previously obtained or made; and 

(1) except as disclosed in such Sale Agreement, no court or 
administrative proceeding or investigation is pending or, to the Grantee's 
knowledge, threatened (i) asserting the invalidity of the Funding Law, such 
Sale Agreement, any of the other related Basic Documents or the related 
Notes, (ii) seeking to prevent the issuance of the related Notes or the 
consummation of any of the transactions contemplated by such Sale Agreement 
or any of the other related BaSic Documents, (iii) seeking any determination 
or ruling that could reasonably be expected to materially and adversely 
affect the performance by the Grantee of its obligations under, or the 
validity or enforceability of, such Sale Agreement, any of the other related 
Basic Documents or the related Notes, or (iv) which could reasonably be 
expected to adversely affect the federal or state income tax attributes of 
the related Notes. 

COVENANTS OF THE GRANTEE 

In each Sale Agreement, the Grantee will covenant, among other things, that: 

(a) so long as any of the Notes are outstanding, it will keep in full 
force and effect its existence, rights and franchises as a limited liability 
company under the laws of its jurisdiction of organization and its 
qualification to do business to the extent necessary to protect the validity 
of the Basic Documents; 

(b) it will not sell, pledge, assign or transfer to any other person, or 
grant, create, incur, assume, suffer to exist or otherwise assert any lien 
on any of the related Intangible Transition Property or related assets; 
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(c) lt shall defend the right, title and interest of the Trust and 
Indenture Trustee in, to and under the related Intangible TranSition 
Property and related assets against all claims of third parties claiming 
through or under the Grantee; 
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(d) it will hold all payments received by it in respect of the IFC 
Charges or the proceeds thereof in trust for the Servicer and pay to the 
Servicer all such payments no later than two Business Days after such 
receipt by the Grantee; 

(e) it shall notify the Trust and the Indenture Trustee promptly after 
becoming aware of any lien on any of the related Intangible Transition 
Property and related assets other than the conveyances under the Sale 
Agreement and the Indenture; 

(f) it shall comply with its organizational documents and all 
applicable laws to the extent that failure to so comply would materially 
adversely affect the Trust's or the Indenture Trustee's interests in the 
Intangible Transition Property or related assets or under any Basic Document 
to which it is party, or the Grantee's performance of its obligations under 
the Sale Agreement or under any Basic Document to which it is party; 

(g) it shall indicate in its financial statements that it is not the 
owner of the Intangible Transition Property and it shall not own or purchase 
any Notes and, except with respect to taxes, not make any statement or 
reference in respect of the Intangible Transition Property and related 
assets that is inconsistent with the ownership interest of the Trust; 

(h) it shall execute and file such filings, and cause to be executed and 
filed such filings as may be required by law to fully preserve, maintain, 
and protect the interests of the Trust in the related Intangible Transition 
Property and related assets, including all filings required under the 
Funding Law relating to the transfer of the related Intangible Transition 
Property to the Trust; 

(i) it shall institute any action or proceeding necessary to compel 
performance by the ICC or the State of Illinois of any of their obligations 
or duties under the Funding Law, the related Transitional Funding Ord~r and 
related Tariff, and will take such legal or administrative actions as may be 
reasonably necessary to protect the Trust and Noteholders from claims, state 
actions or other actions or proceedings of third parties which, if 
successfully pursued, would result in a breach of any representation set 
forth in such Sale Agreement; 

(j) it shall not, prior to the date which is one year and one day after 
the termination of the Indenture, acquiesce, petition or otherwise invoke or 
cause any other person to invoke the process of any court or governmental 
authority for the purpose of commencing or sustaining a case against, or 
appointment of a receiver for, the Trust under any federal or state 
bankruptcy, insolvency or similar law; 

(k) it shall pay all material taxes, assessments and governmental 
charges imposed upon it or any of its properties or assets if the failure to 
pay any such taxes, assessments and governmental charges would, after any 
applicable grace periods, result in a lien on the Intangible Transition 
Property or related assets; 

(1) except as otherwise expressly permitted, the Grantee shall not 
waive, amend, modify, supplement or terminate any Basic Document or any 
provision thereof without the written consent of the Trust; 

(m) without derogating from the absolute nature of the assignment 
granted to the Trust under the Sale Agreement or the rights of the Trust, 
the Grantee will not, without the prior written consent of the Trust, amend, 
modify, waive, supplement, terminate or surrender, or agree to any 
amendment, modification, supplement, termination, waiver or surrender of, 
the terms of any collateral securing the Notes or the Basic Documents, or 
waive timely performance or observance by ComEd or the Servicer under the 
Grant Agreement or the Servicing Agreement, respectively; 
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(n) it shall promptly notify the Trust, in writing, of each default 
under the Indenture and each material default on the part of CornEd or the 
Servicer of their respective obligations under the Grant Agreement or the 
Servicing Agreement; 

(0) the Grantee will not elect, nor cause or permit the Trust to elect, 
to be classified as an association taxable as a corporation for federal 
income tax purposes; and 

(p) the Grantee shall conduct its affairs separate from-those of its 
members or affiliates. 

In addition, so long as any of the Notes are outstanding, the Grantee will 
covenant in each Sale Agreement that it shall not, except as otherwise permitted 
thereunder: 

(a) sell, transfer, exchange or otherwise dispose of any of its 
properties or assets; 

(b) take any action that would be inconsistent with the Trust's absolute 
and first priority ownership interest in the Intangible Transition Property 
and related assets; 

(cl engage in any business other than acquiring, owning, financing, 
transferring, assigning and otherwise managing the Intangible Transition 
Property and related assets; 

66 

December 8, 1998 

8/1312010 



CornEd Funding SEC 42485 Prospectus Supplement 

(d) incur, assume, guarantee or otherwise become liable, directly or 
indirectly, for any indebtedness; 

(e) make any loan or advance or credit to, or guarantee (directly or 
indirectly or by an instrument having the effect of assuring another's 
payment or performance on any obligation or capability of so doing or 
otherwise), endorse or otherwise become contingently liable, directly or 
indirectly, in connection with the obligations, stocks or dividends of, or 
own, purchase, repurchase or acquire (or agree contingently to do so) ariy 
stock, obligations, assets or securities of, or any other interest in, or 
make any capital contribution to, any other person; and 

(f) make any expenditure (by long-term or operating lease or otherwise) 
for capital assets (either realty or personalty) in an aggregate amount not 
to exceed $25,000 in any calendar year. 

AMENDMENT OF SALE AGREEMENTS 

Each Sale Agreement may be amended from time to time by the Grantee and the 
Trust, with prior written notice given to the Rating Agencies and the prior 
written consent of the Indenture Trustee, but without the consent of any of the 
Noteholders, to cure any ambiguity, to correct or supplement any provisions in 
such Sale Agreement or for the purpose of adding any provisions to or changing 
in any manner or eliminating any of the provisions in such Sale Agreement or of 
modifying in any manner the rights of the Noteholders; provided, however, that 
such action shall not, as evidenced by an officer's certificate delivered to the 
Indenture Trustee, adversely affect in any material respect the interests of any 
Noteholder. 

Each Sale Agreement may also be amended from time to time by the Grantee and 
the Trust, with prior written notice given to the Rating Agencies and the prior 
written consent of the Indenture Trustee and Noteholders holding not less than a 
majority in principal amount of the then outstanding Notes of all Series 
affected thereby, for the purpose of adding any provisions to or changing in any 
manner or eliminating any of the provisions of such Sale Agreement or of 
modifying in any manner the rights of the Noteholders; provided, however, that 
no such amendment shall (a) increase or reduce in any manner the amount of, or 
accelerate or delay the timing of, IFC Collections relating to the IFC Charges, 
or (b) reduce the percentage of the outstanding principal amount of the Notes, 
the Noteholders of which are required to consent to any such amendment, without 
the consent of the Noteholders of all the outstanding Notes. 
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INDEMNIFICATION OBLIGATIONS OF THE GRANTEE 

Each Sale Agreement will provide that the Grantee will indemnify the Trust, 
the Indenture Trustee, the Delaware Trustee and the Noteholders, and each of 
their respective officers, directors, employees and agents for, and defend and 
hold harmless each such person from and against, (a) any and all taxes (other 
than any taxes imposed on the Noteholders) that may at any time be imposed on or 
asserted against any such person as a result of the grant of the Intangible 
Transition Property to the Grantee, or that may be imposed on or asserted 
against any such person under existing law as of the closing date as a result of 
the Grantee's ownership and assignment of the Intangible Transition Property, 
the Trust's issuance and sale of the Notes, or the other transactions 
contemplated herein, including, in each case, any sales, gross receipt, general 
corporation, tangible personal property, privilege or license taxes (but 
excluding any taxes imposed as a result of a failure of such person to properly 
withhold or remit taxes imposed with respect to payments on any Note); and (b) 
any and all amounts of principal and interest on the Notes not paid when due in 
accordance with their terms and the amount of any deposits to the Trust required 
to have been made in accordance with the terms of the Basic Documents which are 
not made when so required and any and all liabilities, obligations, claims, 
actions, suits or payments of any kind whatsoever that may be imposed on or 
asserted against any such person, together with any reasonable costs and 
expenses incurred by such person, as a result of the Grantee's breach of any of 
its representations, warranties or covenants contained in such Sale Agreement. 
The indemnities described above will survive the termination of such Sale 
Agreement and include reasonable fees and expenses of investigation and 
litigation (including reasonable attorneys' fees and expenses). 

Notwithstanding the foregoing, but subject to the Grantee's covenant to 
fully preserve, maintain and protect the interests of the Trust in the 
Intangible Transition Property, the Grantee shall not be under any obligation to 
appear in, prosecute or defend any legal action that shall not be incidental to 
its obligations under each Sale Agreement. 
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CERTAIN PAYMENT, WEIGHTED AVERAGE LIFE AND YIELD CONSIDERATIONS 

The rate of principal payments on each Class of Notes, the aggregate amount 
of each interest distribution on each Class of Notes and the actual maturity 
date of each Class of Notes might be related, in part, to the rate and timing of 
receipt of IFC Collections. Accelerated receipts of IFC Collections will not 
result in principal payments on the Notes earlier than the related Scheduled 
Maturity Dates since receipts ~n excess of the amounts necessary to make any 
Scheduled Payment on the Notes will be deposited in the Reserve Subaccount for 
payment in accordance with such schedule, except in the event of an early 
redemption or the acceleration of the maturity of the Notes after an Event of 
Default, in which event such amounts will be released to pay such accelerated 
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amounts. However, delayed receipts of Irc Collections may result in principal 
payments on the Notes that occur later than the related Scheduled Maturity 
Dates. 

The actual payments on each date for each Class of Notes and the weighted 
average life thereof will be affected primarily by the rate of Irc Collections 
and the timing of receipt of such IFC Collections, as well as amounts in the 
Reserve Subaccount, the Overcollateralization Subaccount and the Capital 
Subaccount. Since each Irc Charge will consist of a charge per kilowatt-hour of 
usage by the applicable class of Customers, the aggregate amount of Irc 
Collections and the rate of principal amortization on the Notes might depend, in 
part, on actual electricity usage by Customers and the rate of delinquencies and 
write-offs. Although the amounts of the IFC Charges will be adjusted from time 
to time based in part on the actual rate of IFC Collections, no assurances are 
given that the Servicer will be able to forecast accurately actual energy usage 
and the rate of delinquencies and write-offs or implement adjustments to the IFC 
Charges that will cause IFC Collections to be received at any particular rate. 
See "Description of the Intangible Transition Property--Adjustments to the IFC 
Charges--Reliance on IFC Adjustments." If IrC Collections are received at a 
slower rate than expected, a Note may be retired later than expected. Because 
principal will only be distributed at a rate not faster than that contemplated 
in the Expected Amortization Schedules, except in the event of an early 
redemption or the acceleration of the maturity of the Notes after an Event of 
Default, the Notes are not expected to mature earlier than scheduled. A payment 
on a date that is earlier than forecasted will result in a shorter weighted 
average life, and a payment on a date that is later than forecasted will result 
in a longer weighted average life. 

NO assurances are given that the representations made herein and in the 
Prospectus Supplement as to the particular factors that will affect the rate of 
IFC Collections, the relative importance of such factors, the percentage of the 
principal balance of the Notes that will be paid as of any date or the overall 
rate of IFC Collections will be realized. 

In addition, pursuant to the terms of the Indenture, any Series of Notes may 
be redeemed on any Payment Date if, after giving effect to payments that would 
otherwise be made on such date, the outstanding principal balance of such Series 
of Notes has been reduced to less than five percent of the initial principal 
balance thereof. If specified in the Prospectus Supplement related to any Series 
or Class of Notes, the Indenture may also permit the redemption of any such 
Series or Class of Notes in full on any Payment Date on or prior to December 31, 
2004 using proceeds received from the refinancing of any other Series or Class 
of Notes, through the issuance of New Notes. The New Notes will be payable 
solely out of the Intangible Transition Property and other Note Collateral. 
Redemption will cause such Notes to be retired earlier than would otherwise be 
expected and may adversely affect the yield to maturity of the Notes. There can 
be no assurance as to whether any Series of Notes will be redeemed, or as to 
whether Noteholders will be able to receive an equally attractive rate of return 
upon reinvestment of the proceeds resulting from any such redemption. 
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THE TRUST 

The Trust will be a statutory business trust formed under the laws of the 
State of Delaware pursuant to the Trust Agreement executed by the Beneficiary 
Trustees and the Delaware Trustee (not in its individual capacity but solely in 
its trust capacity under the terms of the Trust Agreement). The Trust will not 
be an agency or instrumentality of the State of Illinois. Pursuant to the terms 
of the Trust Agreement, the Trust will be created for the specific purpose of 
acquiring and owning the Intangible Transition Property and the other Note 
Collateral, issuing and registering the Notes, pledging its interest in the 
Intangible Transition Property and other Note Collateral pursuant to the terms 
of the Indenture, making payments on the Notes, distributing amounts released to 
the Trust and performing other activities that are necessary, suitable or 
convenient to accomplish these purposes. The Trust Agreement will not permit the 
Trust to engage in any activities not directly related to the Note financing. 

The assets of the Trust will consist of the Intangible Transition Property, 
the other Note Collateral, and any money distributed by the Grantee to the 
Delaware Trustee on behalf of the Trust to fund the Capital Subaccount. For a 
description of the Notes to be issued by the Trust, see "Description of the 
Notes. " 

As of the date of this Prospectus, the Trust has not carried on any business 
activities and has no operating history. Audited financial statements of the 
Trust are included as an exhibit to this Prospectus. The fiscal year of the 
Trust will be the calendar year. 

The Trust's business will be managed by the Delaware Trustee. Under the 
terms of the Trust Agreement, the Delaware Trustee must at all times be: (1) a 
corporation satisfying the provisions of Section 3807(a) of the Delaware 
Business Trust Act; (2) authorized to exercise corporate trust powers; (3) have 
a combined capital and surplus of at least $50,000,000 and be subject to 
supervision or examination by federal or state authorities; and (4) have, or 
have a parent which has, a long-term unsecured debt rating of at least "BBB-" by 
S&P and at least "Baa3" by Moody's. If the Delaware Trustee at any time fails to 
satisfy these provisions, if a receiver is appointed for it, if it is adjudged 
bankrupt or if it is otherwise incapable of acting, it will be removed by the 
Servicer and the Servicer will appoint a successor Delaware Trustee, which must 
also meet the requirements described above. 

The Delaware Trustee and the Servicer may jointly appoint a co-trustee for 
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the purpose of meeting any legal requirements of any state in which any part of 
the estate of the Trust may be located. This co-trustee need not meet the 
requirements described in the previous paragraph. 

The authority of the Beneficiary Trustees under the Trust Agreement is 
limited to the performance of the following duties: (1) to execute and file the 
Registration Statement of which this Prospectus is a part, and to file any 
supplements, amendments and exhibits to this Registration Statement; (2) to 
register the Notes with applicable state securities commissions; and (3) to take 
any necessary or appropriate related actions (including entering into certain 
amendments to the Trust Agreement). The following two people have been named as 
the Beneficiary Trustees in the Trust Agreement: 

<TABLE> 
<CAPTION> 

<S> 
Ruth Ann M. Gillis 
David R. Zahakaylo 
</TABLE> 

NAME AGE 

<0> 
44 
37 

TITLE 

<0> 
Beneficiary Trustee 
Beneficiary Trustee 

Ruth Ann M. Gillis will be a Beneficiary Trustee of the Trust. Ms. Gillis 
has served as Vice President and Treasurer of CornEd and Unicom Corporation since 
September 1997. From 1996 to 1997, Ms. Gillis served as Chief Financial Officer, 
Treasurer and Vice President of The University of Chicago Hospitals and Health 
System. Ms. Gillis held the position of Chief Financial Officer and Senior Vice 
President at American National Bank and Trust Company between 1993 and 1996. 
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David R. Zahakaylo will be a Beneficiary Trustee of the Trust. Mr. Zahakaylo 
has served as Assistant Treasurer of ComEd since May 199B. He was ComEd's 
Director of Financial Forecasting for ComEd from 1997 to 1998 and Supervisor of 
Corporate Modeling from 1994 to 1996. Prior to 1994, Mr. Zahakaylo served as 
Senior Research Analyst for ComEdo 

As of the date of this Prospectus, none of the Trustees have received any 
compensation for their services. The Beneficiary Trustees will not be 
compensated by the Trust for their services on behalf of the Trust. The Delaware 
Trustee will be paid from the assets of the Trust and will be reimbursed for its 
reasonable expenses, including, without limitation, the reasonable compensation, 
expenses and disbursements of any agents, representatives, experts and counsel 
the Delaware Trustee employs in connection with performance of its duties under 
the Trust Agreement. 

The Trust Agreement provides that neither the Beneficiary Trustees nor the 
Delaware TrUstee shall be liable under any circumstances except for liabilities 
arising from: (l) such Trustee's grossly negligent action; (2) such Trustee's 
grossly negligent failure to act; or (3) such Trustee's own willful misconduct. 
The Trust Agreement also provides that the Servicer shall indemnify each of the 
Delaware TrUstee, the Beneficiary Trustees and their successors, assigns, agents 
and servants to the fullest extent permitted by law against any liability 
incurred with respect to their services under the Trust Agreement. 

The Trust Agreement provides that the Trust shall dissolve, wind up and 
terminate on the earlier of: (1) final distribution of all money and other 
property of the Trust in accordance with the Trust Agreement and other Note 
financing documents; (2) December 31, 2020; or (3) if the Grantee elects, the 
day following the date when the aggregate outstanding amount of the Notes is 
zero. The Grantee is not entitled to revoke or terminate the Trust prior to this 
date. Any funds remaining in the Trust after this termination date are to be 
distributed to the Grantee. 

Under the Trust Agreement, no trustee shall have the power to commence a 
voluntary proceeding in bankruptcy relating to the Trust, except that the 
Delaware Trustee may commence such a proceeding with the prior approval of the 
Grantee and delivery to the Delaware Trustee of a signed certificate from the 
Grantee stating that the Grantee reasonably believes that the Trust is 
insolvent. 

The principal place of business of the Trust is c/o First Union Trust 
Company, National Association, One Rodney Square, 920 King Street, 1st Floor, 
Wilmington, Delaware 19801, and its telephone number is (302) 888-7532. 

THE GRANTEE 

The Grantee, CornEd Funding, LLC, a special purpose Delaware limited 
liability company, the sole member of which is CornEd, was organized on July 21, 
1998 for the exclusive purposes of (a) initially owning the Intangible 
Transition Property established by Transitional Funding Orders, (b) assigning 
all of its right, title and interest in the Intangible Transition Property and 
the Servicing Agreement to the Trust, (c) entering into the Servicing Agreement 
with the Servicer in respect of the Intangible Transition Property, and (dl 
engaging in only those other activities incidental thereto and necessary, 
suitable or convenient therefor. In addition, the Grantee's limited liability 
company agreement and other organizational documents require it to operate in a 
manner such that it should not be consolidated in the bankruptcy estate of CornEd 
in the event ComEd becomes subject to such a proceeding. 

The executive offices of the Grantee are located at Ten South Dearborn 
Street, 37th Floor, Chicago, Illinois 60603, and its telephone number is (312) 
394-7937. 
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The Grantee is a recently formed special purpose limited liability company 
and, as of the date of this Prospectus, has not carried on any business 
activities and has no operating history. Audited financial statements of the 
Grantee are included as an exhibit to this Prospectus. 

<PAGE> 
MANAGERS 

73 

In accordance with the Amended and Restated Limited Liability Company 
Agreement of the Grantee, the management of the Grantee shall be vested entirely 
in the Management Committee. 

The following is a list of the managers of the Grantee. All such persons 
have served in the capacities set forth below since October 15, 1998. The 
managers and any officers will devote such time as is necessary to the affairs 
of the Grantee. The Grantee will have sufficient officers, managers and 
employees to carryon its business. 

<TABLE> 
<CAPTION> 

NAME AGE TITLE 

<s> 
Ruth Ann M. Gillis 
Patricia L. Kampling 
John C. Bukovski 
Andrew L. Stidd 
Kevin P. Burns 
</TABLE> 

<c> 
44 
39 
57 

" 29 

<C> 
Manager 
Manager 
Manager 
Manager 
Manager 

Ruth Ann M. Gillis is a Manager of the Grantee. Ms. Gillis also serves as 
Vice President and Treasurer of Unicorn and CornEd, positions she has held since 
1997. From 1996 to 1997, she was Chief Financial Officer, Treasurer and Vice 
President of The University of Chicago Hospitals and Health System. Ms. Gillis 
held the position of Chief Financial Officer and Senior Vice President for 
American National Bank and Trust Company between 1993 and 1996. 

Patricia L. Kampling is a Manager of the Grantee. Ms. Kampling has served as 
Manager of Finance for CornEd since May 1998. Ms. Kampling previously was 
Assistant Treasurer of CornEd from 1991 to May 1998. 

John C. Bukovski is a Manager of the Grantee. Mr. Bukovski has served as 
Senior Vice President of Unicorn and CornEd since 1997. From 1989 to 1997, he 
served as Vice President of CornEd. Mr. Bukovski was appointed Chief Financial 
Officer of CornEd in 1992, a position he also holds at Unicorn. 

Andrew L. Stidd is a Manager of the Grantee. Mr. Stidd has held the position 
of President of Global Securitization Services, LLC since January 1998. He 
served as Managing Director of Global Securitization Services, LLC between 
December 1996 and December 1997. Prior to joining Global Securitization 
Services, LLC, Mr. Stidd was Vice President and Director of Lord Securities 
Corporation, where he was employed beginning in 1992. 

Kevin P. Burns is a Manager of the Grantee. Hr. Burns has been a Vice 
President of Global Securitization services, LLC since December 1996. Prior to 
joining Global Securitization Services, LLC, Mr. Burns served as a Director at 
Lord Securities Corporation from 1992 to 1996. Prior to joining Lord Securities 
in 1992, Mr. Burns was a fixed income analyst with Mabon Securities Corp. of New 
York, New York. 

The managers and any officers of the Grantee, other than the two managers 
who are -independent from CornEd (the "Independent Managers"), will not be 
compensated by the Grantee for their services on behalf of the Grantee. The 
initial annual compensation for both of the Independent Managers will be a total 
of $3,500. Any officer will serve in such capacity at the discretion of CornEd, 
as sole member of the Grantee. CornEd is an affiliate of the Grantee. The 
Grantee's organizational documents provide that any officers and managers of the 
Grantee shall be indemnified against liabllities incurred in connection with 
their services on behalf of the Grantee. 

" <PAGE> 
THE SERVICER 

GENERAL 

CornEd is engaged principally in the production, purchase, transmission, 
distribution and sale of electricity to a diverse base of residential, 
commercial, industrial- and wholesale customers within its electric service 
territory. cornEd's electric service territory currently consists of 
approximately 11,300 square miles with an estimated population of approximately 
8 million. During 1997, CornEd provided a total of 79,825 million kilowatt-hours 
of electricity to 3.4 million retail customers. 

CornEd is regulated by the ICC and the <ERC. 

COHEO CUSTOMER BASE, ELECTRIC ENERGY CONSUMPTION AND BASE RATES 

CornEd's customer base consists of five (5) revenue reporting classes (each, 
a "Reporting customer Class"): residential, small commercial and industrial, 
large commercial and industrial, public authorities and electric railroads. The 
Reporting Customer Classes are broad groups that ~nclude accounts with a wide 
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range of load characteristics served under a variety of rate designs. In order 
to align the per kilowatt-hour IrC Charges with the electricity rate currently 
paid by a CUstomer more closely than would occur using the Reporting Customer 
Classes, each Transitional Funding Order will provide that for purposes of 
billing IFC Charges, CornEd's customer base will be divided into the thirteen 
(13) customer classes (each, an "IrC Customer Class") set forth below, and that 
the total IFC Charges billed for each applicable period shall be allocated among 
the IFC Customer Classes on the basis of their respective percentage of the 1996 
base rate revenues of ComEd also set forth below. See "Description of the 
Intangible Transition Property--Adjustments to the IFC Charges." 

<TABLE> 
<CAPTION> 

IFC CUSTOMER CLASS DESCRIPTION 

PERCENTAGE OF 
1996 BASE RATE 

REVENUES (1) 

<5> 
Residential--No Space Heat 

Residential--Space Heat 

Standby Service 

Interruptible Service 

<c> 
Residential accounts without space 

heating 

Residential accounts with space 
heating 

Rate lS--Standby Service accounts 

Rider 26--Interruptible Service 
accounts 

Street Lighting--Fixture Based Rates Rate 23--Municipal Street Lighting 
accounts and separately billed 
Rate 26--Private Outdoor Lighting 
accounts 

Street Lighting--Dusk to Dawn and 
Traffic Signal 

Railroads 

Water-Supply and Sewage Pumping 
Service 

</TABLE> 

<PAGE> 
<TABLE> 
<CAPTION> 

Accounts billed under Rate 
25--Street, Highway and Traffic 
Signal Lighting, as well as 
contractual agreements for similar 
services 

Electric railroad customers using 
electricity for traction power 

Accounts billed under Rate 
24--Water- Supply and Sewage 
Pumping Service 
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<C> 
34.7 

3.' 

0.2 

1.3 

0.2 

O. , 

O. , 

0.7 

PERCENTAGE OF 
1996 BASE RATE 

IFC CUSTOMER CLASS DESCRIPTION REVENUES (1) 

", 
In Lieu of Demand 

° to and including 100 kW Demand 

Over 100 to and including 1,000 kW 
Demand 

Over 1,000 to and including 10,000 
kW Demand 

Over 10,000 kW Demand 

</TABLE> 

<c> 
Non-residential in lieu of demand 

accounts 

Non-residential accounts with 
highest billing demand during 
previous billing year from ° to 
and including 100 kW 

Non-residential accounts with 
highest billing demand during 
previous billing year over 100 to 
and including 1,000 kW 

Non-residential accounts with 
highest billing demand during 
previous billing year over 1,000 
to and including 10,000 kW 

Non-residential accounts with 
highest billing demand during 
previous billing year over 10,000 
kW 

(1) Total does not equal 100\ due to rounding. 

<c> 

If the IFC Charges for any IFC Customer Class increase to an amount such 
that the forecasted revenues from Applicable Rates for such IFC Customer Class 
during a semiannual or quarterly period are projected to be less than the IFC 
Charges allocated to such IFC Customer Class for the same period, the deficiency 
shall, in accordance with the IFC Tariff, be ratably allocated among the 
remaining IFC Customer Classes based on their percentages of the 1996 base rate 
revenues, recalculated to exclude such IFC Customer Class. 
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The table below shows the electricity sales, billed revenues, number of 
customers, and average revenues per kilowatt-hour for each of the five (5) 
Reporting Customer Classes for the first nine months of 1998 and each of the 
five (5) preceding years. Any updated information relating to the table below 
will be set forth in a Prospectus Supplement. There can be no assurances that 
the electricity sales, billed revenues, number of customers, average billed 
revenues per kilowatt-hour or the composition of any of the foregoing will 
remain at or near the levels reflected in the following table. 

<PAGE> 

<TABLE> 
<CAPTION> 

76 

BILLED ELECTRICITY SALES, BILLED REVENUES AND CUSTOME~S 

1993 1994 1995 1996 1997(1) 199B(1) (2) 

<5> 
BILLED ELECTRICITY SALES 

(MILLIONS OF 
KILOWATT-HOURS) : 
ResidentiaL ......... . 
Small commercial and 

industrial ............... . 
Large commercial and 

industrial ............... . 
Public authorities ....... . 
Electric railroads ......... . 

Total .................... . 

BILLED REVENUES (MILLIONS): 
Residential ........... . 
Small commercial and 

industrial. ......... . 
Large commercial and 

industrial ............... . 
Public authorities .. . 
Electric railroads. 

Gross Total .............. . 
Provisions for revenue 

refunds (3) ........... . 

Net Total .... 

<CAPTION> 

<$> 
NUMBER OF CUSTOMERS 

(AT YEAR END) 
Residential ..... . 
Small commercial and 

industrial. ........ . 
Large commercial and 

industrial. ......... . 
Public authorities .... . 
Electric railroads ......... . 

Total .. 

</TABLE> 

<PAGE> 
<TABLE> 
<CAPTION> 

<0> 

<c> 

20,818 

23,463 

22,917 
6,741 

405 

74,344 

2,341 

1,963 

1,438 
474 

27 

6,243 

(1,282) 

4,961 

<0> 

21,376 

24,320 

23,450 
6,885 

397 

76,428 

<c> 

2,274 $ 

1,917 

1,381 
45' 

26 

6,051 

( 16) 

6,035 

s 

23,303 

25,313 

23,777 
7,158 

390 

79,941 

<c> 

2,621 $ 

2,074 

1,426 

'" 27 

6,635 

6,635 $ 

22,310 

25,131 

23,896 
7,336 

'" 
79,097 

<0> 

2,542 $ 

2,114 

1,446 
503 

29 

6,634 

6,634 

22,364 

26,038 

24,253 
7,387 

42' 

60,465 

2,574 

2,167 

1,475 
510 

30 

6,756 

(46) 

6,710 

1993 1994 1995 1996' 1997 

3,009,506 

263,764 

1,503 
12,023 

2 

3,306,800 
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<0> 

3,047,354 

266,793 

l,528 
12,059 

2 

3,347,736 

<c> 

3,079,381 

266,846 

1,539 
12,039 

2 

3,361,809 

<0 

3,102,101 

289,803 

1,550 
12,142 

2 

3,405,598 

<c> 

3,123,364 

291,143 

1,566 
12,180 

2 

3,428,255 

<c> 

s 

s 

s 

<c> 

17,771 

20,337 

17.958 
5,329 

306 

61,721 

1,986 

1,683 

1,089 
376 

18 

5,152 

5,152 

1993 1994 1995 1996 1997 1998 (2) 

AVERAGE BILLED REVENUE PER 
KILOWATT- HOUR; 

<$> <c> <c> <c> <c> 
Residential (excluding light 

bulb service) ... 11.21 CENTS 10.60 CENTS 11.22 CENTS 11.36 CENTS 
Small commercial and 

industrial ............... . 
Large commercial and 

industrial. . . . ......... . 
Public authorities .. 
Electric railroads ......... . 

</TABLE> 

8.36 CENTS 

6.27 CENTS 
7.03 CENTS 
6.81 CENTS 

7.88 CENTS 

5.89 CENTS 
6.57 CENTS 
6.60 CENTS 

8.19 CENTS 

6.00 CENTS 
6.80 CENTS 
6.90 CENTS 

(I) In 1997, CornEd changed its method of accounting for revenue recognition, 
retroactive to January 1, 1997, to record estimated revenue for services 
delivered but not billed at the end of each accounting period. CornEd 
reported sales to ultimate consumers for operating revenues of $6,663.7 
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8.41 CENTS 

6.05 CENTS 
6.86 CENTS 
7.00 CE:NTS 

<c> 

11.47 CENTS 

8.32 CENTS 

6.08 CE:NTS 
6.90 CENTS 
7.16 CENTS 

<c> 

11.18 CENTS 

8.28 CENTS 

6.06 CENTS 
7.06 CENTS 
5.88 CENTS 
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million and $5,247 million for the year 1997 and the nine months ended 
September 30, 1998, respectively, and for electricity sales of 79,825 
million kilowatt-hours and 62,488 million kilowatt-hours for the year 1997 
and the nine months ended September 30, 1998, respectively. 

(2) Data is available for January 1, 1998 through September 30, 1998. 

(3) In November, 1993, two settlements (the "Settlements") related to various 
proceedings and matters concerning CornEd's rates (the "Rate Matters 
Settlement") and its fuel adjustment clause (the "fuel Matters Settlement") 
became final. The recording of the effects of the Settlements in October 
1993 reduced 1993 net income and net income on common stock by approximately 
$354 million (after-tax), in addition to the approximately $160 million 
(after-tax) effect of the deferred recognition of revenues and after the 
partially offsetting effect of recording approximately $269 million 
(after-tax) in deferred carrying charges authorized in the ICC rate order 
issued in January, 1993. Refunds related to the Rate Matters Settlement, and 
reduced fuel adjustment clause collections related to the Fuel Matters 
Settlement, have been completed. The Amendatory Act allowed utilities the 
option to eliminate their fuel adjustment clause ("FAC") as of January 1, 
1997. Due to the elimination of the FAC, CornEd recorded a provision for 
revenue refunds in the fourth quarter of 1997. 

Principal factors influencing the number and electricity usage of 
residential customers include population growth, weather (I.E., air conditioning 
usage and, to a lesser extent, electric space heating usage), price, increased 
saturation of electric appliances, the availability of more energy-efficient 
appliances, changes in technology, and customer income. Principal factors 
influencing the number and electricity usage of commercial customers (which 
consist primarily of wholesale and retail trade establishments) include 
population growth, service area economic growth, commercial floor space and 
commercial employment. Principal factors influencing industrial electricity 
usage include overall economic activity, developments in processes and 
technologies using electricity, and increases in the effiCiency with which 
industrial processes use electric energy. 

For the year ended December 31, 1997, the 10 largest CUstomers represented 
approximately 3.0\ of ComEd's Billed Revenues. There can be no assurance that 
current Customers will remain Customers or that the levels of Customer 
concentration in the future will be similar to those set fOrth above. 

The table below shows the average revenue in cents per kilowatt-hour for 
fully bundled services owed to CornEd for each of the thirteen (13) IFC Customer 
Classes, based on tariffs then in effect but taking into account the fifteen 
percent (15%) reduction in base rates for services charged to residential 
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retail customers (based on CornEd's rates in effect immediately prior to January 
1, 1998), effective as of August 1, 1998: 

<TABLE> 
<CAPTION> 

AVERAGE REVENUE IN 
CENTS PER KILOWATT-HOUR 

IFC CUSTOMER CLASS FOR FULLY-BUNDLED SERVICES{l) 

<5> 
Residential--No Space Heat ... , ................ . 
Residential--Space Heat ................ . 
Standby Service.... . . ............... . 
Interruptible Service ................... . 
Street Lighting--Fixture Based Rates ..... . 
Street Lighting--Dusk to Dawn and Traffic Signal. 
Railroads ............................................... . 
Water-Supply and Sewage Pumping Service..... . ........... . 
In Lieu of Demand ........................................... . ° to and including 100 kW Demand ............ . 
Over 100 to and including 1,000 kW Demand ................ . 
Over 1,000 to and including 10,000 kW Demand ......... . 
Over 10, 000 kW Demand. . . . . . . . . . . . . ............... . 
</TABLE> 

10.41 
6.87 
4.33 
3.85 

16.14 
5.17 
7.16 
6.82 

11. 86 
9.30 
7.47 
6. 96 
5.09 

(1) Based on year-end 1997 data and derived by dividing total revenue for each 
IFC Customer Class (variable energy charge plus fixed demand/customer 
charges) by total kilowatt-hour sales for such IFC Customer Class. Revenues 
from the delivery service charges are expected to be materially lower than 
revenues from rates for fully-bundled services, and may not be calculated in 
the same manner. Revenues include decommissioning expense and miscellaneous 
other items which will not be included in Applicable Rates. 

FORECASTING ELECTRICITY CONSUMPTION 

CornEd historically has prepared annual forecasts of electric energy 
(kilowatt-hour) sales for the following year and several years thereafter. The 
principal uses of the electric energy forecasts have been for shorter-term 
budgeting and rate-setting purposes. CornEd has also prepared longer-term 
forecasts of customer peak demand and energy consumption, primarily for use in 
facilities planning. CornEd most recently updated its electric energy forecasting 
models in 1997. Econometric and end-use models were developed for use in 
forecasting electric energy sales to the residential, commercial and industrial 
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customer classes. These models forecast electric energy sales as a function of 
electricity price, income, employment, weather and other economic factors that 
influence electricity sales. Known and measurable industrial plant additions, 
expansions and closures are incorporated-into the electricity sales projections, 
based on information obtained by account managers assigned to the larger 
customer accounts. ComEd uses economic and demographic forecasts prepared by an 
independent economic forecasting and consulting firm employed by CornEd 
separately from any transaction contemplated by this ~rospectus as inputs to its 
forecasting models. Weather inputs to the forecasting models are based on 
"normal" weather conditions which are based on thirty-year averages for heating 
and cooling degree days. 

FORECAST VARIANCE 

CornEd conducts sales forecast variance analyses on a regular basis to 
monitor how well forecasts track recorded consumption. This is important for 
short-term resource procurement functions as well as budgeting and financial 
reporting. In addition, CornEd will use its annual sales forecast to determine 
the appropriate levels of IFC Charges from time to time. AS a result, CornEd's 
ability to accurately predict energy consumption may affect the timing of IFC 
~ayments. 
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Since CornEd updates its forecast on an annual basis, the table below shows 
annual variance for forecasts prepared for one year in the future. For example, 
the annual 1993 variance is based on a forecast prepared in 1992.·The variances 
for the aggregate combined Reporting Customer Classes referred to in the table 
below, which consist of all Reporting Customer Classes, range from a low of 0.6% 
to a high of 4.5% in absolute terms. Any updated information relating to the 
table below will be set forth in a Prospectus Supplement. There can be no 
assurance that the future variance between actual and expected consumption in 
the aggregate or by Reporting Customer Class will be similar to the historical 
experience set forth below. 

ANNUAL FORECAST VARIANCES 

<TABLE> 
<CAPTION> 
ELECTRICITY SALES (MILLIONS OF KILOWATT-HOURS): 

<5> 
Residential 

Actual .. 
Forecast .... 

Variance .. 
Small commercial and industrial 

Actual. 
Forecast ...... . 

Variance .. 
Large commercial and industrial 

Actual. ..... . ........ . 
Forecast ...... . 

Variance ...... . 
Public authorities 

Actual ........ . 
Forecast. 

Variance. 
Electric railroads 

Actual... . ........................... . 
Forecast. 

Variance .............. . 
Aggregate Combined Reporting Customer Classes: 

ktual...... ............. . ......... . 
Forecast. 

Variance ......... . 
</TABLE> 

1993 
---------

<0 

20,818 
20,383 

---------
(2.1\) 

23,463 
23,485 

---------
0.1\ 

22,911 
22,820 

---------
(0.4%) 

6,741 
6,121 

---------
(0.3\ ) 

405 
442 

---------
8.4% 

14,344 
13,851 

---------
(0.1\) 

1994 1995 
--------- ---------

<0 <C> 

21,316 23,303 
21,138 21,408 

--------- ---------
(1.1%) (8.9%) 

24,320 25,313 
23,164 24,082 

--------- ---------
(2.3\ ) (5.U) 

23,450 23,711 
23,229 23,561 

--------- ---------
(1. 0\) (0.9% ) 

6,885 1,158 
6,852 6,951 

--------- ---------
(0.5\) (3.0\) 

397 390 
'52 '58 

--------- ---------
l2.2t 14 . 8\ 

16,428 19,941 
15,435 16,466 

--------- ---------
(1. 3\) (4.5'1; ) 

(1) In 1997, CornEd changed its method of accounting for revenue recognition, 
retroactive to January 1, 1997, to record estimated revenue for services 
delivered but not billed at the end of each accounting period. CornEd 
reported sales to ultimate consumers for operating revenues of $6,663.1 
million for the year 1997 and for electricity sales of 79,825 million 
kilowatt-hours for the year 1997. 

During the last five years, no discernible trend is apparent with respect to 
the historical forecast variance relating to anyone Reporting Customer Class or 
the aggregate combined Reporting Customer Classes referred to in the table 
above. The variance for the aggregate combined Reporting Customer Classes has 
ranged from a 4.5% underestimate of usage in the unseasonably warm year of 1995 
to a 0.6% overestimate of usage, with an average inaccuracy of 1.5\. 
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1996 1991 (1) 

--------- -----------
<C> <c> 

22,310 22,364 
22,393 22,821 

--------- -----------
0.4% 2.0% 

25,131 26,038 
24,843 25,112 

--------- -----------
(1.2t) (1. 0\) 

23,896 24,253 
23,895 24,510 

--------- -----------
0.0% 1.0% 

1,336 1,381 
1,018 7,427 

--------- -----------
(3.6% ) 0.5\ 

'" '23 
395 436 

--------- -----------
(7. 3\) 3.0% 

19,091 80,465 
18,604 80,912 

--------- -----------
(0.6'1; ) 0.6% 
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CornEd's policies and procedures pertaining to credit {including requirements 
for deposits from customers}, billing, collections (including procedures for 
disconnection of service for non-payment) and restoration of service after 
disconnection, are subject to and controlled, to a material extent, by Illinois 
statutory requirements, rules and regulations of the ICC and CornEd's filed 
tariffs. These statutory provisions, ICC regulations and tariffs may change from 
time to time. In addition, to the extent permitted by statutory provisions and 
regulatory requirements, CornEd may change lts policies and procedures and seek 
approval of new tariffs governing these activities from time to time. CornEd will 
agree, in each Grant Agreement and the Servicing Agreement, not to initiate any 
such changes which are likely to adversely affect ComEd's ability to make timely 
recovery of amounts billed to Customers, except for any such changes required by 
applicable law. Under the Servicing Agreement, any such changes initiated by 
CornEd will also apply to the servicing by CornEd, as the Servicer, of the 
Intangible Transition Property. 

CREDIT POLICY 

Under Illinois law, CornEd is generally required to provide electric service 
to all retail customers in its service area. CornEd's review of the credit 
history of a new applicant for electric service generally consists of a review 
to determine if the applicant has previously received service from CornEd and, if 
so, whether there are any delinquent billed amounts outstanding. CornEd relies on 
information provided by the applicant, and on its customer information system, 
to determine whether CornEd has previously served the customer and whether any 
delinquent billed amounts are outstanding. In accordance with ICC regulations, 
deposits may be required from certain applicants for service or existing 
customer accounts to protect CornEd against losses. Accounts from which deposits 
are most frequently obtained are new commercial and industrial customers (I.E. 
applicants with limited or no credit history), and residential customers with 
poor payment histories {as defined in ICC regulations}. The maximum allowable 
amount of the deposit is one-sixth of the projected annual billings to the 
customer for residential and small business applicants or customers, and 
one-third of projected annual billing for other non-residential customers. 
One-third of a requested deposit must be paid by the customer within 12 days and 
the balance within two billing periods. The deposit is refunded to a new 
customer after one year if the customer has not been disconnected for 
non-payment and has not paid a bill after the due date more than three times 
during the year. The deposit is refunded to an existing customer after one year 
if the customer has not been disconnected for non-payment, and has not paid a 
bill after the due date more than five times during the year. 

BILLING PROCESS 

CornEd generally bills its customers once every 27 to 33 days, with 
approximately an equal number of bills being distributed each Servicer Business 
Day. Any day other than a Saturday, a Sunday or a day on which the Servicer's 
offices are not open for business is a "Servicer Business Day." E'or the year 
ending December 31, 1997, CornEd mailed out an average of 164,400 bills on each 
Servicer Business Day to its various customer categories. 

E'or accounts with potential billing errors exception reports are generated 
for manual review. This review examines accounts that have abnormally high or 
low bills, potential meter-reading errors and possible meter malfunctions. 

CornEd may change its billing pOlicies and procedures from time to time. It 
is expected that any such changes would be designed to enhance CornEd's ability 
to make timely recovery of amounts billed to customers. 

S1 
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COLLECTION PROCESS 

CornEd receives approximately 66 percent (66%) of total bill payments via the 
U S. mail. Approximately 27 percent (27%) of bill payments are received at local 
offices and other pay offices. CornEd receives the remainder of payments via 
automatic payment service, electronic funds transfer and electronic data 
interChange. 

Bills are processed and mailed to customers approximately three days after 
the customer's meter is scheduled to be read. Bills are considered past due if 
not paid within 21 calendar days fOr residential accounts and within 14 calendar 
days for commercial and industrial accounts. Payment is considered timely if 
received by mail not more than two days after the due date. These payment 
periods are established by ICC regulations, In accordance with statutory 
requirements and regulations pertaining to procurement by governmental entities, 
certain federal customers are allowed 45 days to make net payment and certain 
state, county and municipal customers are allowed 60 days to make net payment 
and, in addition, CornEd may be limited under Illinois law in its ability to 
impose late payment charges on such customers. 

Under Illinois law, CornEd must waive one late payment charge incurred by a 
residential customer during each twelve-month period. A reminder notice is 
mailed to the customer if payment has not been received on the account by two 
days after the due date of the most recent bill. If non-payment continues, a 
service disconnection notice may be sent to the customer through operation of a 
scoring system calculated by CornEd's customer information system. The scoring of 
an account for this purpose is based on factors including the age of the 
arrearage and the customer's years of service, non-sufficient funds payment 
history, and disconnection history. When dictated by the scoring system, a 
service disconnection notice is mailed to notify the customer of disconnection 
activity SCheduled for seven system days (ten calendar days) after the date of 
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the notice. If the scoring system does not dictate initiation of a service 
disconnection notice, another reminder notice is included with the customer's 
next bill. 

Customers are entitled to enter into deferred payment arrangements in 
accordance with statutory requirements, ICC regulations and CornEd's filed 
tariffs. Such payment agreements allow the customer to make partial payments, or 
to extend an arrearage, during periods of financial hardship. Service 
disconnection is not implemented against a customer who has entered into and is 
abiding by a payment agreement. In addition, Illinois statutory law and ICC 
regulations prohibit Utilities from disconnecting service under certain 
conditions, such as when the temperature is projected to be below 32 degrees 
Fahrenheit or on weekends and holidays. CornEd may also be subject to agreements 
with agencies administering the Low Income Home Energy Assistance Fund which 
limits CornEd's ability to disconnect service to Customers with respect to whom 
CornEd is receiving payments under that program. 

CornEd sends an unpaid final bill to a database match service (Skip Alert) 40 
days after the final bill issue date. An account is charged off as uncollectible 
if payment is not received by 90 days after the final bill issue date. The 
account is then given to a collection agency for an indefinite period. 

CornEd may change its collection policies and procedures from time to time. 
It is expected that any such changes would be designed to enhance CornEd's 
ability to make timely recovery of amounts billed to customers. 

RESTORATION OF SERVICE 

Before restoring service that has been disconnected for non-payment, CornEd 
has the right to require the payment of all of the following charges: (a) the 
total amount owing on an account including any past-due balance, the current 
billing, and a credit deposit, if requested; (b) any miscellaneous charges 
associated with the reconnect ion of service (i.e., reconnect ion charges, field 
collection charges, and/or returned item charges); (c) any charges assessed for 
unusual costs incidental to the termination 
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or restoration of service which have resulted from the customer's action or 
negligence: and (d) any unpaid closing bills from other accounts in the name of 
the customer of record. 

CornEd may change its restoration of service policies and procedures from 
time to time. It is expected that any such changes would be designed to enhance 
ComEd's ability to make timely recovery of amounts billed to customers. 

LOSS AND DELINQUENCY EXPERIENCE 

The following table sets forth information relating to the total billed 
revenues and net write-off experience of CornEd for each Reporting Customer Class 
for the first nine months of 1998 and each of the five preceding years. Such 
historical information 'is presented herein because CornEd's actual experience 
with respect to net write-offs and delinquencies may affect the timing of IFC 
Payments. Any updated information relating to the table below will be set forth 
in a Prospectus Supplement. There can be no assurance that the future net 
write-off experience in the aggregate or by Reporting Customer Class will be 
similar to the historical experience set forth below. In addition, to the extent 
that an ARES is providing consolidated billing for CornEd, there is no assurance 
that such ARES will apply the same credit and collection policies and procedures 
to Customers as would be applied by CornEd, as the Servicer. 

<TABLE> 
<CAPTION> 

TOTAL BILLED REVENUES 
{IN MILLIONS) 

1993 1994 1995 1996 1997(1) 1998{1) {2) 

<,> 
Residential. 
Small commercial and industrial ... 
Large commercial and industrial .. 
Public authorities ............. . 
Electric railroads .. . 

Gross Total .. 
Provisions for revenue refunds{3) ....... . 

<c> 
$ 2,341 

1,963 
1, 438 

474 
27 

6,243 
(1,282) 

<0 
2,274 
1,917 
1,381 

453 
26 

6,051 
(16) 

<c> 
$ 2,621 

2,074 
1, 426 

'" 27 

6,635 

Net Total. 4,961 $ 6,035 $ 6,635 

</TABLE> 

<TABLE> 
<CAPTION> 

<$> 
Residential. 

NET WRITE-OFFS(4) 
(IN MILLIONS) 

1993 
---------
<c> 
$ 21. 6 

Small commercial and industrial. .1 

1994 1995 
--------- ---------
<C> <c> 
$ 17.9 $ 11 .8 

6.0 6. 5 

76 

<c> 
$ 2,542 

2,114 
1, 446 

S03 
29 

6,634 

6,634 

1996 
---------
<c> 
$ 28.1 

9.1 

<c> 
$ 2,574 

2,167 
1,475 

510 
30 

6,756 
( 46) 

6,710 

1997 
---------
<c> 
$ 34. 6 

9. , 

<c> 
$ 

$ 

1,986 
1,683 
1,089 

376 
18 

5,152 

5,152 

1998(2) (5) 
-------------
<c> 

$ 19.4 
8.5 
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Large commercial and industrial ........... . 
Public authorities... . ......... . 
Electric railroads ....... . 

Total .... , ............ . 

</TABLE> 

83 
<PAGE> 

2.0 
0.0 

30.7 $ 

2.8 
0.1 

26.8 

NET WRITE-Ofrs AS A PERCENTAGE or BILLED REVENUE 

<TABLE> 
<CAPTION> 

1993 1994 

1.6 
0.2 

26.1 

1995 

$ 

---------~- -~--------- -----------
<s> '"' '"' '"' Residential .............. . 0.9% 0.8% o.n 
Small commercial and industrial .. 0.4% 0.3t 0.3% 
Large commercial and industrial ........ . 0.1% 0.2% 0.1% 
Public authorities ................. . 0.0% 0.0% O.Ot 
Electric railroads .... 0.0% O.Ot 0.0% 

Total. ... 0.5% O.H 0.4\ 

</TABLE> 

{I} In 1997, CornEd changed its method of accounting for revenue recognition, 
retroactive to January 1, 1997, to record estimated revenue for services 
delivered but not billed at the end of each accounting period. CornEd 
reported sales to ultimate consumers for operating revenues of $6,663.7 
million and $5,247 million for the year 1997 and the nine months ended 
September 30, 1998, respectively, and for electricity sales of 79,825 
million kilowatt-hours and 62,488 million kilowatt-hOUrs for the year 1991 
and the nine months ended September 30, 1998, respectively. 

(2) Data is available for January 1, 199B through September 30, 1998. 

(3) In November, 1993, two settlements (the "Settlements") related to various 
proceedings and matters concerning CornEd's rates (the "Rate Matters 
Settlement") and its fuel adjustment clause (the "fuel Matters Settlement") 
became final. The recording of the effects of the Settlements in October 
1993 reduced 1993 net income and net income on common stock by approximately 
$354 million (after-tax), in addition to the approximately $160 million 
(after-tax) effect of the deferred recognition of revenues and after the 
partially offsetting effect of recording approximately $269 million 
(after-tax) in deferred carrying charges authorized in the ICC rate order 
issued in January, 1993. Refunds related to the Rate Matters Settlement, and 
reduced fuel adjustment clause collections related to the fuel Matters 
Settlement, have been completed. The Amendatory Act allowed Utilities the 
option to eliminate their fuel adjustment clause ("FAC") as of January 1, 
1997. Due to the elimination of the FAC, CornEd recorded a provision for 
revenue refunds in the fourth quarter of 1997. 

(4) Net write-offs include any amounts recovered by CornEd from deposits, 
bankruptcy proceedings and payments received after an account has been 
closed. 

(5) Due to CornEd's recent conversion to a new billing system, this information 
has been estimated by CornEd for the third fiscal quarter. 

When accounts are billed final, most bills are due 21 days later. If unpaid 
after such 21-day period, a series of letters will be issued and the account 
reported to ComEd's skip tracing program for internal and external matching. If 
still unpaid after 90 days since the bill issue date, the account will be 
written off and automatically referred to a collection agency. 

On a monthly basis, net write-Offs are simply the gross write-offs for the 
month, less recoveries (payments and adjustments) for that month. Although, for 
the most part, the write-offs are accounts that have reached the 90-day point 
during any particular month, recoveries, while received during such month, could 
be for accounts charged off in any previous period. 

During the five-year period 1993 through 1997, CornEd's net write-offs have 
exhibited a slight upward trend. In 1998, CornEd instituted two significant 
changes in its collection process in an effort to reverse this trend. The first 
is the implementation of the Field Billing Package negotiated in 1991 which, 
among other things, changed certain employee work rules. These work rules 
changes made it possible to field additional workers to perform service 
disconnections in early 199B. Secondly, a tighter credit policy has been enacted 
which includes both increased deposit collection for commercial customers 
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and stricter guidelines for deferred payment arrangements. The reduction in 
active delinquency and the reversal of the increasing write-off trend would 
appear to indicate that this is an effective tactic. 

DELINQUENCIES 

77 

3.0 
0.2 

40.4 

1996 
-----------
'C> 

1.1% 
0.4% 
0.2t 
0.0% 
0.0% 

0.6\ 

2.2 
0.3 

46.8 $ 

1991(l} 
-----------
'C> 

1. 3% 
0.4% 
0.1% 
0.1% 
0.0% 

O.n 

2.1 
0.3 

30.3 

December 8, 1998 

1998 (I) (2) 
-------------
<C> 

1.1% 
0.5t 
0.2% 
0.1% 
0.0% 

0.6% 
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The following table set-s forth information relating to the delinquency 
experience of CornEd for all Customers as a whole for the first nine months of 
1998 and each of the five preceding years. Any updated information relating to 
the table below will be set forth in a Prospectus Supplement. There can be no 
assurance that the future delinquency experience will be similar to the 
historical experience set forth below. 

<TABLE> 
<CAPTION> 

DELINQUENCY DATA(l) 
PERCENTAGE OF DELINQUENT CUSTOMERS(2) 

1993 1994 1995 1996 1997 1998(3) 

<S> <C> <C> <C> <c> <C> 
19.3\ 18.7\ 19.9% 19.5\ 18.2\ 17.1\ 

</TABLE> 

(1) This information is used by CornEd to evaluate delinquency experience because 
CornEd does not collect and maintain typical aging data. 

(2) This delinquency data is only for customer accounts where service is still 
being provided, i.e., active accounts. Once an account enters the write-off 
stream, it is no longer an active account and is not included in delinquent 
data. The write-off data on the previous table is compiled on a different 
basis in that it reflects only customer accounts where service is no longer 
provided, i.e., closed accounts. Payment is considered late if received by 
mail more than two {2l days after the due date. 

(3) Data is available only for January 1, 1998 through September 30, 1998. Due 
to CornEd's recent conversion to a new billing system, this information has 
been estimated by CornEd for the third fiscal quarter. 

In general, a favorable trend is emerging in the reduction of the active 
delinquent balance. This is the result of tightening of CornEd's credit policy in 
1997. This policy strengthening included more aggressive collection of deposits 
on commercial customers, fewer discretionary deferred payment plans and an 
increased level of disconnection of service. 

YEAR 2000 ISSUES 

BACKGROUND 

CornEd uses various software applications and embedded systems throughout its 
businesses that will be affected by so-called "Year 2000 issues." These issues 
may prevent an application or system from correctly processing dates up to the 
year 2000 and beyond. Based on CornEd's ·current schedule for completion of Year 
2000 tasks, CornEd believes that its planning is adequate to secure Year 2000 
readiness of its critical systems. Nevertheless, achieving Year 2000 readiness 
is subject to various risks and uncertainties and CornEd is not able to predict 
all the factors that could cause actual results to differ materially from its 
current expectations as to its Year 2000 readiness. 

CornEd management has established a Year 2000 project team, currently 
composed of over 300 members, including members of CornEd's senior management, to 
address Year 2000 issues. The team is focused on three elements that are 
integral to the project: business continuity, project management and risk 
management. Business continuity involves the continuation oJ reliable electric 
supply and service in a safe and cost-effective manner. Project management 
involves defining and meeting the 
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project scope, schedule and budget. Risk management involves customer 
management, contingency planning and legal issues. 

In addition to its internal efforts, CornEd is working with various industry 
groups to coordinate electric utility industry Year 2000 efforts with the 
Clinton Administration's Year 2000 Conversion Council, the Department of Energy 
(the "DOE") and Congress. The DOE has asked one of these industry groups to 
report on the integrity of the transmission system for North America and to 
coordinate and assess the preparation of the electric systems in North America 
for the Year 2000. An initial status report and coordination plan was submitted 
by this industry group to the DOE in September of 1998, and a full status report 
is due by July of 1999, as to the measures that are being taken to Pfepare 
electric power supply and delivery systems for transition into the Year 2000. 

STATE OF READINESS 

Since July 1996, CornEd has been working to identify and address Year 2000 
issues. CornEd's approach to identifying and addressing noncompliant software 
applications and embedded systems consists of the following stages: inventory, 
analysis, renovation, testing and deployment. In addition, CornEd is engaged in 
contingency planning for Year 2000 problems. The first stage is to inventory all 
applications and systems. The analysiS stage involves assessing whether software 
applications and embedded systems are Year 2000 compliant. The renovation stage 
involves remediating or upgrading applications and systems to make them Year 
2000 ready. The testing stage determines whether the renovated applications and 
systems are Year 2000 ready. The deployment stage is when the tested 
applications and systems are implemented. CornEd also has begun to develop 
contingency plans to address the possibility that the applications and systems 
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may not be Year 2000 ready at the end of this process. An independent consultant 
has been engaged to assist CornEd in the assessment of the process being used to 
address the Year 2000 issue. 

COrnEd's Year 2000 project focuses on those facets of its business that are 
required to deliver reliable electric service. The project encompasses the 
computer systems that support core business functions such as customer 
information and billing, finance, procurement, supply and personnel as well as 
the components of metering, transmission, distribution and generation support. 
The project also focuses on embedded systems, instrumentation and control 
systems in facilities and plants. In accordance with business plans, CornEd has 
replaced certain of its financial, human resources and customer service and 
billing software, and is planning to replace its payroll system in early 1999, 
with new software that is Year 2000 compl~ant and that addresses CornEd's 
strategic needs as it enters a less regulated environment. 

The following table summarizes the status as of September 30, 1998 of 
CornEd's progress toward achieving Year 2000 readiness. The figures set forth ~n 
the table represent the approximate extent to which CornEd has completed each 
phase of its Year 2000 project for software applications and embedded systems. 

<TABLE> 
<CAPTION> 

SOFTWARE APPLICATIONS EMBEDDED SYSTEMS 
(PERCENTAGE COMPLETE) (PERCENTAGE COMPLETE) 

<5' <0> <c, 
Inventory .... . 99 

58 
47 
35 
31 

97 
70 

5 
7 

Analysis .... . 
Renovation .... . 
Testing ....... . 
Deployment .. 
<!TABLE> 
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The following is a brief summary of estimates of progress of the Year 2000 
project and certain projected completion dates in each of CornEd's four critical 
business areas'-~nuclear generation, fossil generation, transmission and 
distribution and corporate information services: 

NUCLEAR GENERATION~~Software applications inventory is 90% complete and 
analysis is underway. Embedded systems inventory is 100% complete and 
analysis is 84% complete. Eight of ten nuclear units are expected to be 
Year 2000 ready in the first half of 1999. If Year 2000 modifications are 
necessary, the two remaining units are expected to be made Year 2000 ready 
during refueling outages previously scheduled for the fourth quarter of 
1999. 

~ FOSSIL GENERATION--Software applications and embedded systems inventories 
are 100% complete. Analysis is 32% complete for software applications and 
56% complete for embedded systems. Deployment of software applications and 
embedded systems is expected to be completed by May 3D, 1999. 

TRANSMISSION AND DISTRIBUTION-~Software applications and embedded systems 
inventories are 100% complete. Analysis is 33% complete for software 
applications and 56\ complete for embedded systems. Testing and deployment 
are each 20% complete for software applications. Deployment of software 
applications and embedded systems is expected to be completed by May 30, 
1999. 

CORPORATE INFORMATION SERVICES--Inventory is 100% complete. Analysis is 
93% complete. Renovation is 88t complete. Deployment is 57% complete. 
Deployment of software applications and embedded systems is expected to be 
completed by December 31, 1998. 

CornEd's current schedule is subject to change, depending on developments 
that may arise through unforeseen business circumstances, and through 
remediation and testing phases of its compliance effort. CornEd also depends upon 
third parties, including customers, suppliers, government agencies and financial 
institutions, to reliably deliver its products and services. CornEd has begun 
implementing additional initiatives to assess the degree to which third parties 
with whom it has business relationships are addressing Year 2000 issues. These 
initiatives include analysis of the Year 2000 compliance programs of CornEd's 
critical vendors and obtaining Year 2000 warranties in certain new contracts and 
licenses. CornEd also has introduced protocols for assuring that software and 
embedded systems remain Year 2000 compliant on a continuing basis. CornEd's 
contingency planning is addressing mechanisms for preventing or mitigating 
interruption caused by its suppliers. CornEd also has an outreach program in 
place for communicating Year 2000 project information to residential and 
business customers. 

YEAR 2000 COSTS 

CornEd estimates that the total cost of remediating or upgrading software 
which would not otherwise be replaced in accordance with CornEd's business plans 
is approximately $20 million, and the total cost of remediating or upgrading 
embedded systems is approximately $20-40 million. Approximately S12.7 million 
has been expended as of September 30, 1998 for external labor, hardware and 
software costs, and for the costs of CornEd employees who are dedicated full~time 
to the Year 2000 project. All of such costs are expensed as incurred. The 
foregoing amounts do not include the cost of new software applications installed 
as a result of strategic replacement projects described earlier. Such 
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replacement projects were not accelerated because of Year 2000 lssues. 

The cost of the project and the dates on which ComEd plans to complete its 
Year 2000 modifications are based on management's best estimates, which were 
derived utilizing numerous assumptions of future events, including the continued 
availability of certain resources, third parties' Year 2000 readiness and other 
factors. Further, ComEd expects to incur additional costs after 1999 to 
remediate and replace less critical software applications and embedded systems. 

" <PAGE> 
CONTINGENCY PLAN 

CornEd has existing contingency plans in place for events such as extreme 
heat, storms, equipment failures and accidents. CornEd is preparing Year 2000 
contingency plans based on the framework of existing emergency management system 
preparation and scenario development. 

CornEd has begun the process of developing contingency plans to address the 
most reasonably likely worst case scenarios that could occur in the event that 
various Year 2000 issues are not resolved in a timely manner. CornEd expects to 
submit the first draft of contingency plans to an industry group by December 31, 
1998, as they have requested. tinal plans are due to be submitted to such 
industry group by June 30, 1999. Contingency planning is an ongoing process and 
will continue through the fourth quarter of 1999. 

ComEd is using an approach in its contingency planning process that has been 
recognized by various industry groups. The phases of the process include: 
business impact analysis, contingency planning and testing. CornEd's business 
impact analysis requires business unit personnel to eva'luate the impact of 
mission-critical systems failures on CornEd's core business operations, focusing 
on specific failure scenarios and how they can be mitigated. The necessary 
conditions for enacting the plans will be documented along with the appropriate 
personnel responsible in each of the business units should a Year 2000 failure 
occur. Additionally, ComEd will participate in industry-wide readiness drills 
scheduled for the spring and fall of 1999. 

A failure to correct any critical Year 2000 processing problems prior to 
January 1, 2000 could have material adverse operational and financial 
consequences if the affected systems either cease to function or produce 
erroneous data. For example, the Year 2000 issues could affect, among other 
things, the ability of CornEd, as Servicer, and any ARES to bill and collect the 
IFC Charges, both becau&e of problems with their own systems and problems that 
Customers may have in processing bills, and the ability of the servicer and ARES 
to meter usage. This could result in significant delays in IFC Collections and, 
therefore, payments to Noteholders. The Year 2000 issues could also affect usage 
by Customers if there are problems with the generation or distribution of 
electricity which could cause the amount of Applicable Rates from which IFC 
Charges will be deducted to be materially decreased or delayed. See "Risk 
Factors--Reduction in Amount of Revenues from Applicable Rates." 

" <PAGE> 
SERVICING 

SERVICING PROCEDURES 

The Servicer, on behalf of the Trust, will, among other things, manage, 
service and administer, and make collections in respect of, the Intangible 
Transition Property pursuant to the Servicing Agreement between the Servicer and 
the Grantee. The Servicer's duties will also include filing Ire Tariffs with the 
ICC to provide for billing and collection of the IrC Charges and the 
corresponding adjustments in other charges billed to Customers, calculation and 
billing of all amounts based on the IFC Charges, receipt and posting of all IFC 
Payments, responding to inquiries of Customers and the ICC with respect to the 
Intangible Transition Property and the IFC Charges, accounting for collections 
and furnishing monthly, quarterly and annual statements to the Trust and the 
Indenture Trustee and taking action in connection with periodic revisions to the 
IFC Charges as described below. Pending deposit into the Collection Account, all 
IFC Payments received by the Servicer may be invested by the Servicer at its own 
risk and for its own benefit, and need not be segregated from other funds of the 
Servicer. In the Servicing Agreement, the Servicer will agree to continue to 
impose IFC Charges {or equivalent amounts}, collect IFC Charges (or equivalent 
amounts), and remit 18C Charges {or equivalent amounts}, in accordance with the 
Servicing Agreement and to ensure that the IFC Charges (or equivalent amounts) 
are deducted from CornEd's Applicable Rates and other charges in accordance with 
the Basic Documents until the retirement of the Notes, unless expressly 
prohibited by law, court or regulatory order in effect at such time. 

Each IFC Charge will be expressed as an amount in cents per kilowatt~hour of 
electricity usage by the applicable Customer, regardless of whether the Customer 
purchases its electricity from CornEd or from another electricity provider. 
However, in any Billing Period in which the total IFC Charges to be billed to a 
Customer exceeds the amount of Applicable Rates for which the Customer would 
otherwise be billed, the Servicer will only bill such Customer an IFC Charge 
equal to the amount of Applicable Rates which the Customer would otherwise be 
billed. The servicer expects the applicable IFC Charge to be separately 
identified on each Customer's bill with an aggregate amount (which includes the 
applicable IFC Charge) to be paid to the Servicer. Bills are sent to each 
customer every 27 to 33 days. 

Except as otherwise required by law with respect to taxes or similar 
governmental charges included in bills and invoices to Customers, to the extent 
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that there is a shortfall in the amounts received by the Servicer from (a) 
Customers it bills directly or (b) a third-party collection agent, including an 
ARES, such shortfall will be allocated by the Servicer in accordance with the 
servicing standards set forth below FIRST, to the Trust and ComE9 PRO RATA, 
based on the amount of Customers' bills constituting IFC Charges, and the amount 
constituting other fees and charges not constituting IFC Charges owed to CornEd 
or any successor, respectively, until all kilowatt-hour charges, other than late 
charges, are paid, and SECOND, such amount of late charges shall be allocated to 
CornEd. If such amounts are billed and collected by ComEd for an ARES pursuant to 
a consolidated billing arrangement, the total charges due to the ARES will also 
be included in the proportional allocation of any partial payment. In the event 
that an ARES or another Utility provides consolidated billing to Customers for 
both the services provided by such ARES or other Utility and services provided 
by ComEd, partial payments made to an ARES by such Customers are required by the 
Act to be credited first to amounts due to ComEd's tariffed services (including 
IFC Charges collected on behalf of Noteholders), and the Servicer will allocate 
such payments as otherwise described above. Unless the servicer is not the 
provider of electric service to Customers, the Servicer will be entitled to 
disconnect service to any Customer who fails to pay IFC Charges billed on behalf 
of the Trust in accordance with the ICC's regulations and other applicable law 
pertaining to disconnections, in the same manner as the Servicer may disconnect 
the Customer for failure to pay any charges for tariffed service billed thereby. 

In addition, the Servicer will agree to advance its own funds in order to 
institute any action or proceeding necessary to compel performance by the ICC or 
the State of Illinois of any of their obligations 
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or duties under the funding Law, any Transitional Funding Order or any IFC 
Tariff, and to take such legal or administrative actions, including defending 
against or instituting and pursuing legal actions and appearing or testifying in 
hearings or similar proceedings, as may be necessary to block or overturn any 
attempts to cause a repeal, modification of, supplement to or judicial 
invalidation of, the Amendatory Act or the Transitional Funding Order or the 
rights of holders of Intangible Transition Property by legislative enactment or 
otherwise that would be adverse to the Grantee, the Trust or any Noteholders. 
The Servicer would be entitled to reimbursement of its expenses advanced by it 
in connection with such action or proceeding as an operating expense of the 
Trust in accordance with the priority of payments as described in "Security for 
the Notes--Allocations; Payments," The Servicer also will undertake to make 
filings or initiate ICC proceedings to ensure that the dollar amount of 
authorized Intangible Transition Property is adequate for the payment in full of 
the Notes. 

SERVICING STANDARDS AND COVENANTS 

The Servicing Agreement will require the Servicer, in servicing and 
administering the Intangible Transition Property, to employ or cause to be 
employed procedures and exercise the same care it customarily employs and 
exercises in servicing and administering bill collections for its own account. 

Consistent with the foregoing, in addition to certain requirement~ described 
in "The Servicer-- Credit Policy; Billing; Collections; Restoration of Service" 
above, the Servicer may, in its own discretion, waive any late payment charge or 
any other fee or charge relating to delinquent payments, if any, and may waive, 
vary or modify any terms of payment of any amounts payable by a Customer, in 
each case, if such waiver or action (a) would be in accordance with the 
Servicer's customary practices or those of any successor Servicer with respect 
to comparable assets that it services for itself, (b) would not materially 
adversely affect the Noteholders and (c) would comply with applicable law. In 
addition, the Servicer may write off any amounts that it deems uncollectible in 
accordance with its customary practices. 

In the servicing Agreement, the Servicer will covenant that, in servicing 
the Intangible Transition Property, it will: (a) manage, service, administer and 
make collections in respect of the Intangible Transition Property with 
reasonable care and in accordance with applicable law, including all applicable 
guidelines of the ICC, using the same degree of care and diligence that the 
Servicer exercises with respect to bill collections for its own account; (b) 
follow customary standards, policies and procedures for the industry in 
performing its duties as Servicer: (c) use all reasonable efforts, consistent 
with its customary servicing procedures, to enforce, and maintain rights in 
respect of, the Intangible Transition Property; (d) comply with all laws 
applicable to and binding on it relating to the Intangible Transition Property; 
and {el make all required submissions and provide all required notifications to 
the ICC with respect to Adjustments to the IFC Charges as described herein. The 
Servicer will acknowledge and agree, to the fullest extent permitted by 
applicable law, that its obligations under the Servicing Agreement shall remain 
in effect notwithstanding any breach of the State Pledge, whether or not 
contested, or subsequent invalidation of the Funding Law or any Transitional 
fUnding Order or related tariff, and that no such breach of the State Pledge or 
invalidation shall excuse the Servicer from liability for any failure to perform 
its covenants under the Servicing Agreement on account of any legal inability 
stemming from such breach of the State Pledge or invalidation. 

In addition, the Servicer will covenant that it will deduct and remit IFC 
Charges paid by Customers under any contracts which provide that such Customer 
is obligated thereunder to pay an amount equal to the amount of IFe Charges that 
would be billed if the services provided under such contract were services 
subject to Applicable Rates. 

In the Servicing Agreement, the Servicer will indemnify, defend and hold 
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harmless the Grantee, the Trust, the Indenture Trustee, the Delaware Trustee and 
the Noteholders against any costs, expenses, losses, claims, damages and 
liabilities that may be imposed on, incurred by or asserted against any such 
person as a result of (a) the Servicer's willful misconduct, bad faith, gross 
negligence or reckless 
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disregard in the performance of its duties or observance of its covenants under 
the Servicing Agreement or (b) the Servicer's breach of any of its 
representations or warranties thereunder. 

REMITTANCES TO COLLECTION ACCOUNT 

Under the terms of the IFC Tariff filed in connection with each Transitional 
Funding Order, the Trust will begin to impose and collect the related IFC 
Charges concurrently with the issuance of the Notes of any Series (each, a 
"Series Issuance Date") and such right shall exist continuously thereafter in 
accordance with the related Transitional Funding Order. The IFC Charges shall be 
imposed and collected based upon the entire electricity consumption of Customers 
included in bills issued to Customers on and after the related Series Issuance 
Date, including that portion of the applicable Billing Period during which 
electric service was provided prior to such Series IssuanCe Date. 

The Servicing Agreement provides, among other things, that the Servicer will 
collect the IrC Payments on behalf of the Trust, as assignee of the Grantee. The 
Servicer will remit all IFC Payments to the Collection Account within two 
servicer Business Days of receipt (each, a "Daily Remittance Date") unless the 
Monthly Remittance ConditiOnS are met, in which case the Servicer will remit to 
the Collection Account on the Servicer Business Day immediately preceding the 
tenth day of each month (each such monthly date, a "Monthly Remittance Date") 
all IFC Payments received by the Servicer during the immediately preceding 
Billing Period (the "Monthly IFC Amount"). 

Because the Servicer does not track cash collections on bills rendered 
within a particular Billing Period, amounts remitted to the Collection Account 
with respect to IFC Charges included in bills issued to Customers during each 
Billing Period will be based upon the actual amounts billed for each class of 
Customers and the Servicer's estimation of write-offs and delinquencies for each 
class of Customers, all in accordance with the servicing standards set forth 
above. 

Beginning with the Monthly Remittance Date following the end of the seventh 
(7th) Billing Period after the related Series Issuance Date and on every Monthly 
Remittance Date thereafter, the Servicer will calculate, in a manner which 
conforms to the servicing standards set forth above, the amount of IFC Payments 
received (the "Redetermined IFC Payments") with respect to the Billing Period 
which is seven (7) Billing Periods prior to such Monthly Remittance Date (the 
"Reconciled Billing Period"), and will reconcile such amount to the IFC Payments 
for such Reconciled Billing Period previously remitted to the Collection Account 
(the "Remitted IFC Payments"). If the Remitted IFC Payments remitted during any 
Reconciled Billing Period exceed the Redetermined IFC Payments received during 
such Reconciled Billing Period (an "Exce:;s Remittance") or are less· than the 
Redetermined IFC Payments received during such Reconciled Billing Period (a 
"Remittance Shortfall"), the Servicer shall (a) in the case of an Excess 
Remittance, (i) reduce the amount(s) which the servicer remits to the Collection 
Account on such Monthly Remittance Date and each Monthly Remittance Date (or 
Daily Remittance Date, as the case may be) thereafter until the entire amount of 
such Excess Remittance has been recovered or (ii) immediately pay from the 
General Subaccount or the Reserve subaccount the amount of such Excess 
Remittance; provided that the payment thereof will not prevent the Servicer from 
making the payment of interest on the immediately following Payment Date, and 
(b) in the case of a Remittance Shortfall, increase the amount which the 
Servicer remits to the Collection Account on such Monthly Remittance Date by the 
amount of such Remittance Shortfall, the increase coming from the Servicer's own 
funds. 

A "Billing Period" is a period created by dividing the calendar year into 
twelve consecutive periods of approximately twenty-one (21) servicer Business 
Days each and represents the period for which the Servicer typically renders a 
bill for electric service to each of its customers. 

Due to difficulties in the implementation of ComEd's new computerized 
billing system, CornEd is presently experiencing delays in the issuance of bills 
to many large industrial customers and certain other customers. The Servicer 
will covenant in the Servicing Agreement that, to the extent current billing 
information for any IFC Customer Class is not available, the dollar amount of 
IFC Charges billed for that 
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class, for purposes of remitting IFC Collections, will be based on such class's 
kilowatt usage in the same month of the preceding year (adjusted for normal 
growth and unusual weather) until such time as the computer billing information 
for that class is current. Any variances between such estimates and the actual 
bills issued will be reconciled six Billing Periods later when CornEd reconciles 
Remitted IFC Payments with the Redetermined IFC Payments as described above. 
CornEd currently believes that substantially all bills will be current by the end 
of February, 1999, at which time such usage estimates will no longer be needed, 
and that the use of the above-described estimates will not adversely impact the 
timing or amounts of IFC Collections. 

The Servicing Agreement will require the Servicer to monitor CornEd's receipt 
of any lump-sum payments of transition charges under Section 16-l0B(h) of the 
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